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Dear Friends,

We hope and pray that you and your loved ones are 
safe and well. As this Annual Report comes to you, 
we have much for which to be grateful—especially 
you, and all those who support us as partners, 
collaborators, friends, and donors. 

We are also grateful that with your prayers and 
support our Mission continues to be vital and 
necessary in a world that needs healing. We 
remain willing and ready to embrace the Spirit 
of truth and change through our ministry of 
preaching truth, seeking justice, and advocating 
respect for all of God’s creation. 

In this issue of Weavings, we highlight the ways our Sisters and Associates continue 
to live the Mission by fostering compassionate and inclusive community—an 
experience of home—where shared life, stories, and faith celebrate the sacred 
weave of relationships we share. By doing small things together with great love and 
patience, the Reign of God continues to be fostered in our time. 

Thank you for your faithful support and encouragement of Gospel love and please 
consider helping us again to promote our Mission:

•	 Continue to pray for our ministries and the creation of a more just world; 

•	 Make a contribution with a one-time gift, a recurring pledge, or a  
tax-free donation from your IRA;

•	 Participate in and promote our programs, events, and publications;

•	 Designate the Dominican Sisters of Sparkill as your charity for employer 
matching; or 

•	 Name the Dominican Sisters of Sparkill as a beneficiary of your estate. 

With great gratitude for your support of the Dominican Sisters of Sparkill in our 
efforts to make a positive difference,

 
Sister Irene Ellis, OP 
Prioress

From the Prioress ...

SISTER IRENE ELLIS, OP
Prioress, Dominican Sisters of Sparkill

On Cover  
Some locations in which the 
Dominican Sisters of Sparkill have 
created welcoming communities.

To donate, visit sparkill.org and click “Donate.”

Gratitude and thanks for your donations and prayers.
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This morning I caught a glimpse of myself in 
a mirror. The rather grim expression on my 
face made me think of that wonderful line 
attributed to Saint Augustine (354-430):  
“A Christian should be an Alleluia from head 
to toe.” I am quite sure that no one would 
have recognized me as a bona fide Christian 
witness to the resurrection this morning! My 
“alleluia” looked more like a “ho-hum” — or 
even worse, a “good grief!” 

Unfortunately, I’m not usually alone in my failure 
to radiate the joy and peace of Christ. One has only 
to look around a typical parish community during 
Mass. If the way that we look when we are singing 
(mumbling!) the gospel acclamation is any barometer, 
our communal “alleluia” could certainly benefit from a 
multivitamin or two!

SISTER MARGARET PALLISER, OP

Sister Margaret earned a doctorate in sacred 
theology from the Pontifical Gregorian 

University in Rome and is the director of the 
congregation’s Office of Dominican Life. 
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THREADS OF WISDOM 
AND GRACE ...

choice…
I have a

Edward Joseph Grzesiak, Jr, of Fair 
Lawn, New Jersey, passed away on 
December 10, 2022, after three years of 
bravely battling cancer. 

To know Ed was to know that he loved 
the game of golf, and he played every 
opportunity he got — even chipping in 
the backyard. He was an active member 
of St. Anne’s Church in Fair Lawn, a 
Knight of Columbus, and a Cornerstone 
Retreat brother for over 20 years. 

For many years, Ed was an 
enthusiastic member of the annual 
golf committee for the Dominican 
Sisters of Sparkill. His volunteer work 
with us was extraordinary, and his 
presence will be greatly missed. 

Hit ‘Em Long And Straight and  
May The Fores Be With You!

This Lent, I hope to focus on my own witness to 
the Easter message. If home is where the heart is, 
what does my heart convey to those around me as 
I seek to be a preacher of the gospel with those 
around me? Am I really convinced that Christ 
has triumphed over sin and death? How do I let 
the joy of that conviction pervade my whole being 
so that I might be a beacon of peace and hope for 
others? I have a real choice to make: shall I be a  
“ho-hum,” a “good grief” or an “alleluia” for the 
persons I meet today? 

IN REMEMBRANCE
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September 17, 2022, was a beautiful day at 
Rockland Lake State Park for a fun day of 
biking, walking, goodie bags, and refreshments! 

The second annual “Cycling for Peace” event was a 
great success! Together with students, good friends, and 
sponsors, funds were raised to support the local, national, 
and international ministries of the Dominican Sisters of 
Sparkill. Through their endeavors in the United States 
and Pakistan, the Sisters promote the common good 
and achieve a more peaceful and just world through 
education, compassionate health care, dignified housing 
for seniors, pastoral services, environmental sustainability, 
and safe drinking water efforts.

Some participants were not able to physically 
attend, so they participated by cycling at home, in 
their neighborhood, or even at their local gym. In 
anticipation of the “Cycling for Peace” event, some of 
the Sisters at Dominican Convent engaged in a pre-
event activity that they named “Walk and Wheel,” and 
trekked several laps in their wheelchairs around the 
balcony of Our Lady of the Rosary Chapel.

A few riders and walkers went leisurely around the lake’s 
3-mile loop, while others labored for six, twelve, and 
even 40 miles! Friends, family, and sponsors supported 
participants through direct contributions and through 
the personal web pages the 
riders had set up.

Sisters on the balcony of Our 

Lady of the Rosary Chapel

SECOND ANNUAL  
CYCLING FOR PEACE

Sister Pat Hogan, OP and Sister Diane McSherry, OP  enjoying the day with Associate Bob O’Neill

Celebrating a day well spent.
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Classic Orangetown Diner 
Dignity Memorial 
Minette Duran 
Fiesta Mexico Restaurant 
Mr. & Mrs. William P. Hughes 
Inserra Supermarkets, Shop Rite  
  (West Nyack) 
Jill’s Ceramics 
Lincoln Glass and Metal 
The Martial Arts Academy 
Palisades Climb 
Pfister Roofing 
Prescription Center Pharmacy 
John M. Reynolds 

Ridgewood Savings Bank 

Rockland Bakery 

Rockland Hyundai 

James Russell 

Jim Salerno, Carvel  

St. Agnes Alumni Association 

Joseph W. Sorce Funeral Home, Inc. 

Anna M. Stellwag 

Stop & Shop of Orangeburg 

Team Maui 

Dr. Michele Winchester-Vega & Associates 

Unidine Food Service 

United Information Systems, Inc. 

Thank you 
to our local sponsors and supporters!  

Together, we are truly making a difference
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St. John Chrysostom School 
in the Bronx integrates the four 
Dominican pillars of study, prayer, 
community, and service benefiting 
students, the Church, and the 
community at large. Principal Sister 
Mary Elizabeth Mooney, teachers, 
and staff are committed to ensuring a 
family atmosphere where students are 
supported and are taught to give back to 
their community. 

Sister Mary Elizabeth noted, “Although 
the students attend school and live in 
the poorest congressional district in the 
United States (District 16), we teach 
them to go beyond themselves and to 
share what little they have with 
those less fortunate.” 

This philosophy is reflected in the 
many service projects at St. John’s 
such as a recent winter coat drive 
by the second grade for distribution 
to neighbors in need (specifically 
recent immigrants from Mexico 
who do not have winter clothes); 

food drives for Catholic Charities to 
provide to food pantries; collecting 
toiletries for Siena House to distribute 
to the homeless; and hosting the annual 
Christmas event for retired Sisters and 
clergy that included transportation, a 
student performance, and lunch.

The children’s efforts also stretch 
beyond their local neighborhood. They 
have raised funds for and sent cards to 
children in Ukraine which the Sparkill 
Sisters visited as well as supported those 
affected by floods in Puerto Rico after 
Hurricane Maria. In addition, they 
contribute regularly to the Dominican 
Sisters’ Haiti Fund to assist a children’s 

camp, the building of homes and wells, 
and the establishment of microloans for 
the people there. 

Sister Mary Elizabeth spoke about the 
monthly Dress Down fundraising days, 
which are held for various causes. The 
children help to pick the cause which 
makes them “more aware of the many 
things going on in our world.”

The Sparkill spirit is deeply rooted at 
St. John’s. Hundreds of Sisters have 
passed on the Dominican heritage of 
study, prayer, community, and service 
from the opening bell in 1914 until the 
present—several spending many years 

in ministry there. Alumni have 
also returned to the school either 
to teach, volunteer, or support the 
program as parents. Currently, 
Sisters Mary Elizabeth Mooney, 
Valorie Lordi (school nurse), and 
Louise Mileski (pre-k consultant) 
continue the legacy of the 
Sparkill Dominicans at St. John 
Chrysostom School.

You have a home at St. John’s, a safe place while you are here. Even 
when you leave, you can come back as I did. You can do your service 
hours here, you can work here, you can help here, you can be part of 
the community. 

The Dominican Sisters have been my model. So many of them helped me 
when I was growing up, helped me in high school, helped me get through 
college, and then helped me to become a good teacher. Even now as an 
8th-grade teacher, I look back on Sister Eileen Guinan’s notes and follow 
her guides. I try to follow the example I have been given. And the same 
way they planted seeds in me, I endeavor to plant seeds in young people. 

Even as an adult, if you need help, you know to go and ask Sister Mary 
Elizabeth. Recently, a young man in college needed to type a term paper. 
Sister said, “Sure come on in, type your paper.” They know they can 
come here, and help will be given.

MRS. JESSICA WEBBER 
8th-grade teacher and alumnaHelp WILL BE GIVEN

St. John Chrysostom School | Bronx, New York

Sister Mary Elizabeth Money, OP 
speaks with students.
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I felt excited when some members of the Albertus 
Magnus High School Preaching Team told me that 
they wanted to do something special for children at 
Christmas. I thought that Sister Margie’s Saturday 
morning religion class would be the perfect group 
for whom the Albertus Magnus students could plan 
a Christmas party. 

The students’ enthusiasm for this project was 
contagious! It was fun to listen to their ideas for the 
party and to watch them organize the event. My heart 
was filled as I watched the Albertus students interact 
with the children—playing games, singing Christmas 
songs, and helping the kids assemble their new toys. 
Everyone left the party with a feeling of Christmas 
joy! The Albertus students hope this party is the 
beginning of more things to come.

SISTER DIANE MCSHERRY, OP

These children brought me light as I walked into their 
school. I am amazed at how Sister Margie put this 
beautiful Saturday school together for these children 
and dedicated her time to bringing them closer 
to Jesus. I will continue to pray for each child. The 
Preaching Team could have not done this without the 
blessing of our Lord and Sister Diane. This was the 
best Christmas gift I have ever received.

LILLIAN MERCADO, AMHS ‘23

Albertus Magnus High School | Bardonia, New York

The Christmas party that we threw for these 
children truly touched me because I have been in 
their shoes. Although I don’t remember much, I 
know that something like this would have mattered 
to me. When I was at the party, I met this young girl 
and she did not want to participate in the games. 
She was going through a lot. I began to talk with 
her, and she became happy. I would really like to do 
a Valentine’s Day party.

PRISCILLA CAMILLO, AMHS ‘25

We wanted to organize a party to give gifts to those 
who are less fortunate and have moved to a new 
place. It was nice to personally interact with the 
children and learn more about the kids that were 
receiving presents from us. Being face-to-face with 
the children was a great learning experience and was 
a great time overall. The best part of the experience 
was seeing how well all the children got along, even 
though their life stories were so different. Even with 
some language barriers between the children, they 
seemed to connect just the same.

KAILYN SCHOALES, AMHS ‘23

It was a really nice experience putting on the party. It 
was great to see the children smile while they opened 
their gifts and to see how much they appreciated them.

ANNA LEONIDO, AMHS ‘23

PARTYChristmas

Students help pass out 
presents to children.
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Sister Bernadette Nonnon and  
Sister	Valorie	Lordi	visiting	families	in	Ukraine.

Pictured are photos from our various 
mission activities this past fall and winter.

Moments
Mission

The Sisters pose with Cardinal Dolan at 65th Anniversary. Sister Pat 
Hogan (former teacher), Sister Irene Ellis, Prioress, Sister Diane McSherry 

(Alumna and present Campus Minister), Sister Ann Eigenbauer (former 
teacher), Sister Nancy Richter (former Campus Minister and Leadership 

Team member), Sister Marie Peter Buckley and Sister Aileen Donovan 
(Leadership Team members), Sister Jeanne Shary (Alumna)

Sister Joan Beairsto enjoys expressing her 
artistic talents at a Paint and Sip event. Life 

Enrichment and Volunteer Coordinator 
Denise Rieser creates fun and engaging 

activities for all our Sister’s benefit.

Sisters greeted by attentive students in Pakistan. 

Sisters Bernadette Nonnon and Martha Jaegers attend a public 
prayer for peace on the steps of College Church, St. Louis 
University. Sister Martha and her prayer group have been 

attending each Sunday evening for many years.8



Harnessing the power of Zoom, Sister Margaret 
Palliser, OP, facilitated the first hybrid Christmas 

Week retreat for our Dominican Sisters in Pakistan.

Sisters Susan Dunn and Peggy Scarano sizing 
things up and wrapping pajamas and books with 
students at St. Thomas Aquinas College for the 

Associates’ Pajama Drive.

Sister Susan Dunn, OP, EdD, Receives 2022 Founders Award  
at St. Thomas Aquinas College. “Hands Up” with Mistress of  

Ceremonies Cindy Hsu (Anchor, WCBS News).

Sister Margo Saich and Associate Adele Tesseyman 
place ribbons of remembrance at Good Shepherd 
Lutheran Church, Pearl River, New York at a vigil 

for people killed in mass shootings. 

Associate Co-Directors Diane Dunne and Ellen O’Sullivan preparing to 
send more than 385 pajamas and book sets to Head Start in Spring Valley, 
New York—an organization that provides preschool and early childhood 
education and special education to low-income children and their families.

Sister Ann Eigenbauer welcomes 
St. Gregory Barbarigo School 

students to Sacred Heart Chapel. 

9



The signs of the times compel us to act collaboratively, broadening 
our circles of relationships and entering into diverse partnerships, 
as we begin to see ourselves as members of a global sisterhood. 

– Sparkill Dominicans Direction Statement, 2022

The Sparkill Dominican Sisters 
and Associates are welcoming the 
strangers among us and see it as 
an integral part of the Gospel call! 
Pope Francis asks us to reach out 
to the margins and help those who 
are in need, the refugees, and the 
displaced. We found a cottage in 
Rockland County, New York, that 
can now be called home for a 
refugee family from Afghanistan! 

Father Robert McKeon | 
Pastor St. Francis of Assisi 
Parish, West Nyack, NY 
A young former Marine and 
parishioner of St. Francis of Assisi 
Parish, Damien Shea, felt compelled 
to help American allies fleeing 
from war-torn Afghanistan. He 
reached out to the parishes of St. 
Francis of Assisi, Good Shepherd 
Lutheran, Grace Episcopal, 
Dominican Sisters of Sparkill, and 
the Reformed Temples of Rockland, 
to form a “heart-tank” with the 
goal of settling a refugee family in 
Rockland County. The Parish was 
ready to meet the need financially 
and through the works of mercy 
according to the call of Christ.

The Scriptures have truly come to 
life in our efforts to transform a 
poorly kept cottage into a warm 
environment: “When an alien 
resides with you in your land, do 

not mistreat such a one. You shall 
treat the alien as yourself; for you 
too were once aliens in the land 
of Egypt. I, the Lord am your God.” 
(Leviticus 19:33-34) 

Damien | Volunteer 
In August 2021, the U.S. withdrew 
its troops from Afghanistan, and 
during that period, veterans who 
were active, on reserve duty, or no 
longer wearing the uniform pitched 
in with the evacuation efforts. I 
no longer wear the uniform as 
I was honorably discharged in 
2010 from the Marine Corps but 
I do serve as the Commander of 
Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 
9215. Along with many others, we 
worked behind the scenes to help 
guide Afghanis with safe routes 
to the airport outside 
of the city, or to other 
means of safe travel 
out of the country.  

Kathie | Hearts and  
Homes for Refugees 
In 2016, the mission 
of Hearts and Homes 
for Refugees—to 
resettle refugees and 
to inspire, educate and 
equip others to do the 
same—was created 
to be a local solution 

to the global refugee crisis. Our 
vision since day one has been to 
tap into the goodwill in this country 
and so we turn to the “weavers,” 
volunteers and supporters 
from faith and civic groups, and 
provide them with opportunities 
to welcome refugees. Whether 
they stitch together housing, 
language, and employment 
support, assist in navigating the 
health care and education systems, 
or simply provide a helping hand 
in understanding the culture and 
practices, it is the volunteers who 
are making a difference in the lives 
of more refugees than ever. 

More than twenty times the 
number of refugees were resettled 
in 2022 than in 2021, and more 
than half were welcomed by 
people like those who came 
together for our adopted family. 
Volunteers are shifting the 
paradigm of refugee resettlement 
in this country and this model of 
resettlement increases the capacity 

BY SISTER PATRICIA HOGAN, OP,  
AND FRANK CAPPADONA, 

ASSOCIATEHomeA PLACE 
CALLED

Hearts and Homes for Refugees volunteers
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and improves outcomes for our 
new neighbors. Everyone wins—
our refugee new neighbors and the 
volunteers and communities that 
help them build new lives in safety 
and with hope and dignity. 

Heidi | Volunteer 
This interfaith mission has brought 
to light the plight of so many 
refugees and their needs both 
great (immigration and health care) 
and small (navigating a grocery 
store). This family came to us with 
most members speaking some 
English and yet, they needed 
people with compassion to help 
them navigate and acclimate to a 
new country with all the nuances 
that process entails. Once our 
volunteers provided the family 
with a safe furnished home, Sister 
Eileen Gannon, a Dominican Sister 
of Sparkill, found sofas, chairs, 
and rugs for this family of six! In 
anticipation of the Afghani family’s 
arrival, Sisters Eileen, Chris, Joan, 
and I spent an exciting afternoon 
with other volunteers cleaning 
windows and helping to organize 
the cottage. 

Additional volunteers provided 
clothing and food (with financial 

support from Hearts & 
Homes for Refugees, St. 
Francis of Assisi Church, 
Catholic Charities, and 
other local thrift stores) 
as well as supporting 
the family with ESOL 
classes, education, 
and when permitted, 
employment. Sister 
Cecilia, administrator of 
the One to One Literacy 
Learning Program, 
organized day and 
evening sessions for the 
family, and the Board of 

Cooperative Educational Services 
(BOCES) in Nyack is providing 
additional classes from Monday 
through Friday each week. Our 
budget and finance committee is 
committed to helping the family 
navigate full independence within 
the first year of arrival. 

“Do not neglect hospitality, for 
through it some have unknowingly 
entertained angels.” (Hebrews 13:2)

Pope Francis urges countries to 
protect and welcome those seeking 
a better life with open arms. “In 
these tumultuous moments, in 
which Afghans are seeking refuge, 
I pray for the most vulnerable 
among them, I pray so that many 
countries welcome and protect 
all those seeking a new life,” the 
pope said. He emphasized the 
importance of education, which 
many Afghan women fear the 
Taliban will take away. Pope 
Francis expressed hope that 
Afghans will be able to “live with 
dignity, in peace, in brotherhood 
with their neighbors.”

Pope Francis has prayed for 
vulnerable people fleeing 
Afghanistan, for the internally 
displaced, and for the dignity and 

future of young Afghans. He has 
asked nations across the globe to 
welcome and protect vulnerable 
Afghans who are fleeing their 
country as they seek a new life. 

Frank | Sparkill Associate 
From Afghanistan to Mexico to 
California to Tennessee to New 
York—that is what six refugees 
endured from August 2021 
through September 2022. All 
adults in the same family—a 
wife, husband, two sons, and 
two daughters—arrived at the 
airport with only five suitcases 
and a wheelchair for one of the 
sons who is a paraplegic. My 
thoughts centered on how much 
they must have left behind in their 
evacuation. How materialistically 
near-sighted I was! Five bags and 
a wheelchair were all the earthly 
possessions of six people. I later 
found out the sobering harshness 
of their lives when they shared that 
they were forced to leave behind a 
daughter’s husband as well as five 
other adult children and sadly, the 
remains of three deceased siblings.

This Afghan family sorely wants 
to find employment. However, 
they must show that they are 
documented immigrants with 
working papers. They have not 
been successful in securing those 
documents because they are 
not yet gainfully employed. This 
is a family whose members and 
relatives had run a successful 
company and worked in finance, 
practiced medicine, and provided 
security operations. This is a family 
that immediately sought out a 
mosque where they could worship. 
They have spoken to groups at 
UNESCO and are very aware of 
the situation in Afghanistan, e.g., 
women are not permitted to be 

Associate Frank Cappadona
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educators and girls may not attend 
school beyond the sixth grade.

At times, our cohort was 
floundering about how we might 
be able to help this family. A 
Dominican prayer came to mind: 

“May God move within us and give 
us eyes to see with, ears to hear 
with, and hands that your work 
might be done.”

I believe St. Dominic is smiling at 
our efforts! 

Strangers No More 
This mission is all about volunteers 
who seek in their hearts a way to 
help refugees feel that we offer 
more than a “room at the inn,” but 
rather a “home” and community to 
which they have been welcomed.  

Bill | Volunteer 
I originally signed up to help with 
the family with some trepidation 
but recognized that we have an 
obligation to try and assist others 
whenever possible. Whether it 
has been assisting with preparing 
their home, helping with groceries, 
or just driving the father home 
from English lessons, it’s been a 
truly uplifting experience. We’ve 

been able to see them 
overcome some incredibly 
difficult challenges and 
begin to assimilate into life 
in a new country. Watching 
them persevere with joy 
and happiness helps put 
many of my problems 
and concerns into a much 
greater perspective and 
makes my journey one 
with theirs.

Diane | Volunteer 
I signed up to drive for groceries 
not knowing what to expect. 
Some days I feel very busy and 
reluctantly adjust my schedule 
to make time to drive. However, 
after being warmly welcomed with 
hugs, tea, and offers of food, and 
seeing how patiently our family 
navigates this new country and 
language, I always head home 
feeling positive about spending my 
time ‘welcoming strangers.’

The family is appreciative of all the 
help they are receiving. Despite 
the language barrier, the mother 
and I appear to have connected. 
She took a selfie with me 
yesterday to send to her mother 
in Afghanistan. I arrived one day 
as the family was eating lunch; 
I sat at the table and watched 
the mother, father, brother, and 
sisters. I did not understand a 
word they said but the interaction 
between family members could 
have been my family sitting and 
eating together. There was soft 
conversation, gentle teasing, 
and firm statements. It was 
a wonderful reminder of our 
universal similarities.

Songs of joyful praise rang 
out in St. Dominic’s Church 
in Bahawalpur, Pakistan, as 
three of the Sparkill Sisters 
in formation said ‘Yes’ and 
took their next steps on their 
vocational journey of faith. 

On November 26, 2022, 
Sister Nusrat Lewis, regional 
representative, received the 
Final Vows of Sister Philomena 
Victor and the First Vows of Sister 
Samreen Javaid and Sister Sadaf 
Aamir. Vicar General Yousef 
Sohan presided over the liturgy 
in a packed church. Many people 
participated in the festive liturgy 
including the Sisters, family, 
friends, and local parishioners. 
Afterward, the celebration 
continued in the parish center. 

Sister Philomena teaches 
at the Dominican Convent’s 
Secondary School in Bahawalpur. 

S P A R K S   S H I N E  I N

Dominican Sisters Christine Ferrar, Joan Correia 
and Pat Hogan welcome families to the area.
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Originally from Chak 26, she 
met the community in the hostel 
(dormitory). Quiet and thoughtful 
best describes Sister Philomena. 

Originally from Quetta, Sister 
Samreen Javaid teaches religion 
and trains catechists at the 
Dominican Middle School in 
Multan. She is described as a joyful 
young woman who met the Sparkill 
community in the hostel. 

Sister Sadaf Aamir is an office 
assistant at the Dominican Convent 
Secondary School. Reflective and 
serious, she met the community 
through her association with Sister 
Sumaira Patrick in Quetta.

Sister Nusrat congratulated the 
Sisters for taking these steps and 
for their generosity of service. 
These Sisters add much life to a 
thriving local community; we are 
grateful for each of their vocations, 
and each spark they bring to the 

whole. The Sisters, 
in turn, expressed 
their gratitude to the 
community for giving 
them support, guidance, 
and encouragement. 

Reflection from  
Sister Sadaf 
Aamir

Since my childhood, I 
have been interested 
in Religious life. I feel a 
strong magnetic force 
that holds me and 

connects me to 
God and others. 
However, life is not 
a bed of roses and 
in the beginning, I 
found it difficult to 
adapt. But the Holy 
Spirit was always 
active in me, and 
the support of the 
Community helped 
me to adjust.

I met Sister 
Sumaira Patrick in 
Quetta. She helped 
me to join the 
Dominican Sisters of Our Lady of 
the Rosary. I can never forget her 
inspiring and strengthening words, 
“Sadaf, we live in the mountain 
area, so our vocation should be as 
strong as mountains.” During my 
time of postulancy and novitiate, I 
have experienced the guidance of 
the Holy Spirit through my Sisters 
and daily prayer. They helped me 
to recognize my vocation as a true 
Christian and a religious.

As a newly professed Sister, I feel 
the Spirit is renewed in me. I made 
my first profession on November 
26, 2022. I know that now the 
responsibilities will be more 
professional, but now I feel calm, 
relaxed, and flexible to accept the 
challenges. I trust that the Lord will 
lead me to the right path and help 
me to grow in wisdom and live in 
perseverance.

Currently, I am helping at 
Dominican Convent Secondary 
School, which is a good opportunity 

to learn new and practical things. 
Under the guidance of the 
Principal Sister Anna Bakhshi, I am 
learning to work efficiently with 
prudence. I believe that formation 
is an ongoing process, it gives life-
like running waters. I am grateful 
to God for His faithfulness to me, 
and I cherish my vocation.

PakistanS P A R K S   S H I N E  I N
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“That they may all be one.” (John 17:21)

An extraordinary encyclical letter from Pope 
Francis on May 24, 2015, Laudato sí, (Praise be 
to you O Lord) was subtitled: “On Care For Our 
Common Home.” Written with both resolve and 
hopefulness, the pope is atypically urgent in 
style and challenges all people of the world to 
take “swift and unified global action” to care for 
all of God’s creation because the cry of the earth 
and the cry of the poor are one. 

We affirm that our planet is in terrible danger and 
there is a vital need for united action. Scientists 
warn that if we do not address especially climate 
and biodiversity, this planet will no longer be able to 
sustain the human family. Even if we disagree about 
the causes, we know about floods in California, 
droughts in parts of the world where people are 
without food, devastating hurricanes, forest fires 
that are more destructive than ever, and the largest 
extinction of animals since the dinosaurs. 

In Laudato sí, Pope Francis makes the case that 
addressing climate change is as much a matter of faith 
as it is of science or politics. Seven years on, the letter’s 
identification of the interrelatedness and unity of all 
life and the social structures that foster or threaten life 

Fruits of 
Contemplation

BY SISTERS AILEEN DONOVAN, OP AND EILEEN GANNON, OP

remain disconcertingly pressing, 
such as law and the common 
good, politics, urban planning, 
agricultural economics, clean 
water, diminishing biodiversity, 
and unrestrained consumerism. 
The Earth is holy, and it is of God.  
As Dominicans, we study before 
we act, and we act in prayer and 
in community, and we have an 
obligation to be advocates for this 
planet on which we live—our 
common home. 

Our Common Home

We are part of the earth, and we 
are all connected in every way—

we even breathe each other’s breath. By working 
together, we can make a significant difference in 
protecting God’s creation and preserving humanity’s 
current and future survival.  

One international effort in which the Dominican 
Sisters of Sparkill participate that promotes unified 
action by religious congregations is “Sowing Hope 
for the Planet.”  Coordinated in Rome, this initiative 
brings together members of religious communities 
from across the world to examine and engage the 
challenges identified in Laudato sí. Since many 
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religious congregations are present internationally, the 
opportunity to be united in our care of God’s creation 
within diverse circumstances allows for creative and 
coordinated solutions. Depending on their unique 
situations, religious congregations have been invited 
to pray, examine, and respond to the cry of the earth, 
the cry of the poor, ecological economics, simple 
lifestyles, ecological education, ecological spirituality, 
and community participation that focuses on our 
common journey.

In our Dominican Congregation at Sparkill, we have 
a Laudato sí committee and we have been prioritizing 
the work of justice and stewardship of the earth for 
years. Although these efforts are not new for us, 
these priorities remain vital in 
our most recent 2022 Direction 
Statement. We studied and shared 
information such as the short 
video from Sister Sharon Zayac, 
and we asked Sister Winnifred 
Doherty to speak at our Chapter 
Meeting. From these meetings 
and continued study, we are 
developing plans for the next six 
years to address the challenges 
of climate change in ways that 
are simple in our own lifestyle, and in ways that are 
corporate as we embrace the call to Integral Ecology. 

For instance, practical measures at our Motherhouse 
include replacing windows, expanding wildflower 
growth, converting to more energy-efficient lighting, 
and changing maintenance practices and procedures to 
be more recyclable and sustainable. Simultaneously, we 
include the needs of God’s creation in our prayers as 
well as prayers for peace. Peace is not possible unless 
people are secure and have a home in which to live. 

We Are One  

In the United States, we have access to many resources. 
We can turn on a faucet and get clean water. We can 
walk into a room and flip on a light at night. We have 
food to eat and food in a refrigerator. We have a home 
and a bed in which to safely sleep. The result is that we 
often forget the ways many other people struggle to live 
because we have direct access to these things.  

May we be one in 
our praise to God 
for creation and 

in our care for our 
common home. 

In the contexts of global conflict and climate change, 
when people are forced to leave their homes, either 
we believe and act as if we are interrelated, one, and 
connected or not. Therefore, we have a responsibility 
to provide for refugees and immigrants, or not. The 
situation is critical all over the world as people lose 
their homes because our common home cannot 
sustain them. There are already some small island 
communities looking for other places to live for 
their entire populations. And that means the loss of 
biodiversity and human cultures. We care because we 
are one people and without our commitment to unity 
and compassion, unique and beautiful expressions of 
the Spirit will be lost. 

It has been about 60 years since 
we first viewed the earth from the 
outside. So, for us to get to a point 
of saying, “this beautiful, beautiful, 
planet” is very recent. The picture of 
our earth from space is probably one 
of the most iconic images that remind 
us how one with everything and 
everyone we are. 

Chief Seattle, a Suquamish and 
Duwamish chief, spoke at a ceremony in 1854 
marking the newly created territory of Washington 
with the governor, Isaac Stevens in attendance. The 
oldest extant record of his words is a transcript 
published in the Seattle Sunday Star in 1887 where 
Seattle is quoted: 

“This we know. All things are connected like the blood 
which unites one family. All things are connected ... Our 
God is the same God. This earth is precious to Him. 
Even the white man cannot be exempt from the common 
destiny. We may be brothers after all. We shall see.”

The earth is our common home. A quote from Robert 
Frost says, “Home is the place where, when you have 
to go there, they have to take you in.” When some 
people say, “Those people are illegally entering the 
United States,” they have forgotten the prayer of Jesus 
that we all may be one.  They have forgotten that 
even the members of the Holy Family were refugees 
for a time. To be one is a powerful image of the Body 
of Christ and the Eucharist gathers us together in 
unity and signifies our community. 
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In 1993, the campus of Vincent Gray 
Alternative High School closed on 
705 Summit Street in East St. Louis.  
This school had been a positive 
force in the community since 1980 
by providing free, private education 
for students who lived on the 
margins of poverty in the East  
St. Louis area. The possibility of 
adding yet another abandoned building to 
the neighborhood seemed imminent. 

However, individuals from East St. Louis and 
St. Louis who were previously committed to 
the families and neighborhood where Vincent 
Gray had been located, took a step in faith to 
conceive and create a Center that would provide a 
comprehensive support system with programs to 
serve the neighborhood and its families.

There was a time of transition as our mission was 
envisioned and slowly took shape. But from the 
beginning, it was a pledge and a promise that we 
would seek to provide a helpful, cheerful, loving 
presence for the good of all in the community.

This new Center embodies that pledge and promise 
fulfilled. We build in faith, not knowing what the 
future holds. Nonetheless, we are confident that our 
presence in the community will endure, and God will 
bless our efforts. 

BY SISTER CAROL LEHMKUHL, OP
Promise

NEW EASTSIDE CENTER 
IS A PLEDGE AND 

“...from the beginning, 
it was a pledge and a 
promise that we would 
seek to provide a helpful, 
cheerful, loving presence 
for the good of all in the 
community.”

Weavings  |  Winter 202316



On Sunday, September 25, 2022, the Sparkill Associates 
celebrated their 42nd Anniversary with the commitment 
renewals of 12 Associates and the recognition of Associates 
Josephine Capone, Carol Davide, and Ellen O’Sullivan for 
their 40 years of dedication to the life and mission of the 
Dominican Sisters of Sparkill.

Sister Irene Ellis, OP, Prioress, began 
the ceremony by welcoming Sisters, 
Associates, family, and friends to 
Dominican Convent, Sparkill, NY, 
followed by Ellen O’Sullivan, New 
York Associates Co-Director, who 
shared a glimpse into her 40 years as 
an Associate, “My faith grows here, 
especially when I question so much 
of our world today. I find answers 
here and support here. I have lifelong 
friends here; we share a bond that 
doesn’t exist anywhere else.”

The history of the Associates was 
shared by Sister Mary Dempsey, OP,  
who was one of the first Co-Directors 
from its inception in 1980 until 
1983. Associate Frank Cappadona 
then read from Saint Paul’s Letter 
to the Romans (12:4-8), which was 
followed by a reflection by Associate 
Carol Davide: “God’s invitation to 
become an Associate is a gift to all 

of us. It provides 
opportunities for 
lay women and 
men to join the 
vowed members 
in prayer, service, 
and presence, while 
still living these 
values within our own vocations. How 
supportive this has been for me and 
my companion Associates!”

Sister Nancy Richter, OP, began 
the Ritual of Commitment by 
inviting the following Associates to 
renew their commitments: Frank 
Cappadona, Carol Davide, Diane 
Dunne, Mary Ann Genito, Terese 
Heim, Yesenia Kopperman, Patti 
McCallion, Robert O’Neill, Susan 
O’Neill, Ellen O’Sullivan, Ellen 
Tambini, and Adele Tesseyman. 
Eight additional Associates were 
unable to attend and will renew 

individually. They are: 
Rosemarie Byrnes, 
Josephine Capone, 
Stephanie Carpentieri, 
Linda Colandrea, 

Anne Donohue, James Russell, Alice 
Schulman, and Patty Schulman.

After the renewal and signing 
of commitment documents, the 
ceremony concluded with the 
Dominican Blessing and a closing 
prayer by Diane Dunne, New York 
Associates Co-Director.

The celebration continued in the 
Dominican Convent dining room, 
with wonderful appetizers and 
desserts. The gathering included 
poignant stories and memories of the 
past 42 years with laughter, and some 
tears as those gathered remembered 
Associates who had died. 

Sister Irene Ellis expressed a 
collective sentiment, “It is such 
a joy to celebrate the 42nd 
Anniversary of our Associates. The 
Dominican Sisters of Sparkill are so 
grateful, and we congratulate those 
Associates who have renewed their 
commitment to continue sharing life 
and mission with us.”

BY YESENIA KOPPERMAN, SPARKILL ASSOCIATE Journey
SPARKILL ASSOCIATES 
CELEBRATE 42-YEAR

The Sparkill Associates celebrated their 42nd Anniversary 
with the commitment renewals of 12 Associates.

Receiving the Associate pin: Sister 
Barbara Paul president, welcomes 
one of our first St. Louis Associates, 

her sister Sharon Paul in 1980.

Our first 3 Associates (l-r) 
Peggy Gearity, Vivian Shary 

and Patt Kenny.
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“To do justice, to love goodness, and to 
walk humbly with your God.”  

(Micah 6:8)

Eighty-seven years ago in Elmhurst, New York, 
Sister Margaret Mary O’Doherty, OP, learned 
to walk her first steps, and she has been 
taking brisk strides ever since. She joined the 
Dominican Sisters of Sparkill in 1957, graduated 
from college, and soon after earned a master’s 
degree in religious education. She taught 
in Middletown, New York, St. Louis for six 
years, the Bronx for nine years, and for nearly 
four decades at the Rocky Boy Reservation in 
Montana where nearly 4,000 people live.

Sister Margaret’s work at Rocky Boy, where she had 
been a pastoral assistant at St. Mary Parish allowed 
her to walk among the Chippewa Cree people where 
she participated in what she called “a great journey of 
discovery and beauty.” Although her days were rustic 
(wood-burning stoves, no 
television or cell phones) she 
saw Montana as beautiful 
and inspirational and trusted 
in the Scripture, “Be not 
afraid, for I am with you; 
I will strengthen you and 
lift you up” (Isaiah 41:10). 
Her enthusiasm for life and 
her love for music is second 
only to her confidence in 
the goodness of others. 
Throughout her journey, she 
also saw innumerable ways 

that God spoke through 
creation, people, and 
the elders, which in the 
Catholic tradition were 
echoed in the Benedictus 
and Magnificat that recall 
the covenant promise of 
God to Abraham and to 
all generations. 

A special joy for Sister 
Margaret was introducing 

groups of children (4th-10th grades) to beauty by 
hiking up Bear’s Paw Mountain in the summers to see 
the expansive and inspiring landscape followed by 
returning down the mountain to a delightful swim and 
picnic. As the years passed, these excursions became 
renowned, and children and adults of all ages would 
recall their transfiguration experiences and affection 
for Sister Margaret who reportedly walked very fast. 

Whether leading the food pantry twice a week or 
offering classes as a drug and alcohol addiction 
counselor at the public school, or comforting the 
sick, the needy, and those near death, she saw her 

calling to bring unity in 
the community as both 
spiritual and practical. She 
felt blessed to learn the 
revered prayers and rituals 
that connected the Native 
people with the Great 
Spirit, the Creator, and to 
likewise share her faith and 
knowledge about the Bible 
and Jesus with everyone. She 
said it was “wonderful to be 
able to respond to people in 
need and make a difference.” 

SISTERS IN SPOTLIGHT

Sister Margaret Mary 
O’Doherty, OP
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As the decades passed, Sister Margaret came to know the 
families in Rocky Boy and experienced the many events 
of family and communal life. Births, holy Communions 
celebrations, graduations, marriages, sicknesses, and 
deaths all became part of her. In particular, funerals were 
exceptional three-day events of mourning, followed 
by an all-day celebration and feast to which all in the 
community were invited. The deceased person’s life 
was celebrated in the ripples of love and goodness that 
emanated from the entire community. 

And through her commitment to the people in 
Montana, she also felt support from her Dominican 
Sisters back in Sparkill, New York. She said she was 
at home wherever she was called and affirmed that 
wherever there was one Dominican, all Dominicans 
were present. And after more than 36 years, although 
she had come originally to teach, she ended up 
discovering how to listen and learn. She came 
knowing how to walk but now understood more 
deeply the meaning of the journey of life. Although 

it was heartbreaking to leave Montana after so many 
years, in 2020, she embraced God’s call to return to the 
east coast. Her response was, “Here I am.” 

Sister Margaret remains ready to put her feet wherever 
her faith leads and she has joined with other 
Dominican Sisters serving families in refugee centers 
in Laredo, Texas, on the southern border of the U.S. 
Closer to her new home in the convent in Bardonia, 
New York, she has reached out to local Lenape tribes 
and Ecuadorian immigrants and their children. She 
leads a Catechesis of the Good Shepherd program 
and collaborates with Sister Veronica Mendez, RCD, 

at the Marydell Faith and Life 
Center in Nyack, which supports 
educational, pastoral, and 
spiritual programs, such as One-
to-One Learning.  

Sister Margaret Mary 
O’Doherty believes we cannot 
be disinterested bystanders 
when it comes to working for 
justice, loving goodness, and 
being in solidarity with the 
poor. She insists, “We must do 
something!” And so, we lace 
up our spiritual shoes with her 
and stand ready for the call to 
humbly walk with God. 

Deeply transformed  

by her life experiences, Sister 

Margaret Mary continues to reach 

out to those in need around her. 

Her smile and positive attitude are 

accompanied by her energetic step 

that invites all to walk by faith. 

Sister Margaret and volunteers with students 
on hike at Hook Mountain, New York .

Sister Margaret teaching Catechism of the Good Shepherd 
with students at Marydell Faith and Life Center.
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2023 HONOR ROLL

Our Lady of the  
Rosary Circle
$25,000 and Above

Anonymous
Estate of Mary E. O’Brien
Estate of Mary McGann Burns
Friends of Dominican Sisters of 

Sparkill
Mr. John Mooney
Raskob Foundation For Catholic 

Activities, Inc.

Sacred Heart Circle
$10,000 up to $24,999 

Anonymous
Emmaus House, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Kane
Ms. Kathleen M. Smith

Mother Antoninus  
Thorpe Circle 
$5,000 up to $9,999

Mr. & Mrs. Frank J. Borelli
Mr. & Mrs. John McPartland
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Neujahr
Mr. & Mrs. Gene Olsson
Mr. John M. Reynolds
The John H. & Dorothy M. Scully 

Trust
Ms. Lisa B. Troy

Catherine of Siena Circle
$1,000 up to $4,999

1919 Investment Counsel, LLC,  
A Stifel Company

A&E Electrical Contractors
A&S Giancristofaro Family 

Foundation Inc.
Anonymous
Ascape Landscape & Construction

Ms. Teresa Avenall
Ms. Mary Ann Biller‑Fischetti
Bi‑State Heating & Air 

Conditioning, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Brandes
Ms. Joanne Briody (RIP)
Mr. John A. Buell Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick A. Burns
Ms. Anne Callahan
Carl Puma Agency, Inc.
Ms. Geraldine W. Cass
Ms. Nancy Celenza
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Chanda
Ms. Yvonne Cherena‑Pacheco
Church of St. Raymond,  

Bronx, NY
Citizens For Hoehmann
Miss Renee Cleroult
Mr. James M. Comey
Community Foundation of 

Greater Richmond
Ms. Christine DeAnna
Dr. Mike T. Destefano
Mr. James DeTemple
Ms. Judith Dolfi
Ms. Margaret Dorrian
Brother John Dunning
Estate of Carol A. Bisci
Estate of Susanne M. Whitton
Dr. Mary Anne Evangelist
Mr. Ed Evans
Mr. & Mrs. Gerard Farley
Ms. Eileen M. Foley
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Frier
Ms. Bridget A. Gaffney
Mr. Bernard Gelbard
Mrs. Mary Ann Gorman
Grassi & Company
Ms. Mary Hall
Mr. & Mrs. David C. Hill
Innovative Excavating
J.A.M. Plumbing & Heating, Inc.
Mr. William G. Kalert (RIP)
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Kearns
Mrs. Margaret C. Klahr
Mr. & Mrs. Victor Koury
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Kowalsky
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick J. Lavery
Mr. & Mrs. John Lawler
Lincoln Glass & Metal

Ms. Judith A. Linden
Ms. Elizabeth Logan, Ph.D.
Mr. & Mrs. Paul McCullough
Ms. Rosemary McDermott
Ms. Christine McGuinness
Mr. & Mrs. Robert P. McMahon
Ms. Mary C. McManus
Ms. Catherine McNeive
Ms. Elizabeth McNeive
Mrs. Joanne Mermelstein
Mr. George Mortensen
Ms. Irene Moyna
Mr. Terrence Mulligan
Ms. Elizabeth Mulvey Nuss
Mrs. Elizabeth Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas W. Murray
Ms. Helen Newman
Mr. James O’Connor
Mr. Kevin P. O’Hagan
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy H. O’Regan
Ms. Kathleen F. Pollina
Ridgewood Savings Bank
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Robinson
Mr. Thomas M. Ryan
Mrs. Elizabeth Sarsfield‑Kidder
Mr. John Scarpone
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Schaan
Mr. & Mrs. John Schafers
Ms. Catherine Shaw
Ms. Marie Sorenson
Ms. Joan B. Spiller
St. Thomas Aquinas College
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Steinberger
The Blackbaud Giving Fund
Mr. John H. Tietjen
Mr. & Mrs. William Werner
Mr. & Mrs. Norman B. Wilke
Mr. Robert Williamson
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Winfrey
Mrs. Ann Wronski
Mr. & Mrs. John B. Zurell

St. Agnes Circle 
$250 up to $999

Dr. Mary Beth & Mr. Edward 
Morrissey

Ms. A. Joan Aiello

Mr. John Antonacchio
Aquinas Painting Contractors Inc.
Mr. Edward Arcari
Mr. William Baldes
Ms. Doris Barry
Ms. Ann Bartley
Ms. Loretta Bierer
Ms. Pauline E. Blake
Ms. Linda A. Bourke
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Bowen
Mr. William J. Boyd
Mr. Anthony Bracciante
Mr. Frank Bradicich
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Brennan
Mr. & Mrs. Bart Brown
Mr. Jerome Brown
Mrs. Josephine Brown
Ms. Patricia D. Browne
Rev. Bernard A. Buckman
Ms. Alice R. Buedden
Ms. Jane Burch
Ms. April E. Cameron
Mr. Anthony V. Camilli
Mr. Fred Campagna
Ms. Shirley Canaan
Mrs. Josephine Capone
Ms. Marianne Carideo
Mrs. Colleen Carolan
Carpets Plus
Mr. Brian Carroll
Ms. Mary Casey
Catholic Daughters of the 

Americas 866 Court
Celtic Sheet Metal, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Chet Chorzempa
Ms. Joanne Ciriello
Mr. & Mrs. Carlo Costanzo
Ms. Alexandra Coughlin
Mr. Dennis Coughlin
Ms. Maureen Crean
Ms. Angela Cuccinello
Miss Joanne Cunningham
Ms. Joan Cusack McGuirk
D&G Electrical Supply
Ms. Patty D’Alisera
Mr. & Mrs. John Daly
Mr. John M. Danish
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph P. Daugherty
Mr. Robert M. Davenport
Mr. Jerome DeClue

Gifts listed here were made between January 1, 2022 and December 31, 2022.
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Diabetic & Prescription Center, Inc.
Ms. Beatrice Dionisio
Mr. Nicholas R. DonAngelo
Mrs. Mary Donohue O’Connor
Ms. Diane Dunne
Mrs. Minette Duran
Mr. John E. Edmondson
Mrs. Joanne Effinger
Ms. Karen Ellis
Estate of Elizabeth J. Nierzwicki
Ms. Joan Fabio
Ms. Angely Fadul
Ms. Lynn R. Falcone
Ms. Cecilia M. Faulks
Mr. John D. Federhofer
Ms. Margaret C. Feerick
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Fella
Mr. David Fenner
Mrs. Arlene J. Fisher
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Fitzgerald Jr.
Ms. Margaret A. Flood
Mr. Richard Frazita
Fred Alger Management, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Freund
Mr. Richard A. Frusciante Jr.
Mr. Denny Furdek
G&B Auto Body, Inc.
Ms. Judith A. Galgano
Dr. & Mrs. Anthony J. Galiani
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas K. Galligan
Ms. Mary A. Genito
Mr. Michael Gilligan
Mr. & Mrs. Alexander J. Glenbocki
Mrs. Mary T. Goodwin
Mrs. Edward Grzesiak
Mr. & Mrs. Philip E. Guillemette
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Gunther, III
Ms. Marguerite Hansen Nelson, 

Ph.D.
Ms. Carol Harrington
Mr. Geoffrey Heekin
Mr. & Mrs. Michael L. Hevesy
Mr. & Mrs. Brian P. Hickey
Ms. Christine Hinspeter
Mr. George S. Hodges
Ms. Jean Hogan
Mr. & Mrs. John Hogan
Holy Rosary School,  

Monroe City, MO
Mrs. Margaret Hopkins
Ms. Joanne P. Horan
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Horan

Mr.& Mrs. John C. Hranka
Mr. & Mrs. Richard F. Huelsmann
Mr.& Mrs. William P. Hughes
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Iozzo
Mr. & Mrs. Dino Ippolito
Mrs. Nancy Iredale
Joseph W. Sorce Funeral Home, Inc.
Rev. Msgr. Robert Jovanovic
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Joy
Ms. Helen Joyce
Mr. James S. Kalmer
Ms. Diane J. Kaminski
Rev. Joseph Kane
Mr. Paul Kantor
Mrs. Virginia Keen
Mr. & Mrs. Shawn P. Kelly
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas M. Kelly
Mr. John Kenny Jr. & Ms. Mary 

Beth Hogan 
Ms. Mary T. Kenny
Ms. Bridget Kiene
Ms. Theresa Knox
Mrs. Catherine Koch
Mrs. Marge Lane
Mr. Greg M. Lang, CPA
Ms. Mary J. Langdon
Ms. Colleen Laughlin
Mr. & Mrs. James Lawler
Ms. Christine Lennon
Miss Sheila D. Leonard
Lia Toyota of Rockland
Mr. Joseph A. Longo
Mr. & Mrs. William Lovejoy
Ms. Rosemary Lundberg
Mr. & Mrs. William Lux
Mr. John J. Manna Jr.
Ms. Kathleen Marcato
Mr. Vincent L. Marino
Mrs. Anna M. Markert
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Martini
Dr. & Mrs. Stephen Masiar
Ms. Paula A. Matheson
Ms. Frances Mauro
Mr. Daniel Maydwell
Dr. Katherine McCoppin Cygan
Ms. Donna McCormack
Mrs. Eileen L. McEntegart
Mr. & Mrs. Jack T. McGirl
Mr. & Mrs. John McGovern
Mr. Sean J. McHugh
Ms. Pat McIlveen
Mr. Charles McKeathen

McLaughlin & Associates
Mr. Patrick McLaughlin
Mrs. Marge McLoughlin
Mr. & Mrs. Chris McSherry
Ms. Therese McSherry
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry D. Meade
Mr. Ralph Mellusi
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Menger
Mr. Joseph Merritt
Michael J. Higgins Funeral Service
Mr. Christopher G. Miller
Mr. & Mrs. William Milligan
Ms. Maureen Mills
Mr. Thomas J. Monahan
Ms. Tracy Monroe
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Moore
Ms. Marianne Morelli
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Moriarty
Mr. Paul V. Morris
Ms. Renee Morrisette
Dr. John M. Murphy
N.A.S. Security Systems
Ms. Julie Negron
Nien D. Nguyen
Ms. Kathleen Nolan
Ms. Rose H. Nolan
Mr. Ed Noonan
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey M. Noonan
Mr. & Mrs. John Northrop
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Nusspickel
Ms. Annmarie O’Brien
Mr. James O’Brien
Ms. Margaret E. O’Farrell
Mrs. Thomas J. Olson
Rev. Joseph O’Meara
Orangetown Podiatry, PC
Ms. Judy A. O’Toole
Mr. Paul C. Painter & Ms. 

Cathleen Flood
Mr. Bernard Peloquin
Ms. Joan Pendergast
Pfister Maintenance Corp., Inc.
Mr. Philip Pietro Jr.
Ms. Theodora Pomianowska
Ms. Theresa D. Powers
Mr. Chris Queenan
Major Alice Quiroz
Mr. Bob Rapport
Mr. Paul G. Ravnikar
Mr. Kevin Reilly
Ms. Patricia Reuter Andrews
Mr. Gregory F. Rinn

Robert Hiep, Inc.
Rockland Hyundai
Mr. Steve Romaniello
Ms. Ann P. Roth
Mr. Sidney A. Rovira
Mr. & Mrs. James Russell
Mr. Alan Rutherford
Mr. Edward J. Ryan
Mr. James L. Salerno
Rev. Joseph Scardella
Dr. Genevieve A. Schechter
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Schuller
Serpentini Jewelry &  

Watch Services
Ms. Deborah A. Sexton, LCSW
Ms. Barbara Shea
Mrs. Jacqueline Shea
Sisters of Charity Housing 

Development Corp.
Southwest Florida Community 

Foundation, Inc. 
St. Francis of Assisi Parish, West 

Nyack, NY 
St. Joseph’s School of Yorkville, 

New York, NY
Mr. Patrick G. Startt
Mr. Marc Stormes
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Strutt
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Stypula
Mr. Peter Suleski
Mr. Frank A. Tauches Jr.
Mr. Matthew Tesseyman
The Benevity Community  

Impact Fund
The George & Eva Jo Spalding 

Foundation
Ms. Veronica M. Tierney Hornby
Mr. & Mrs. Denis Tighe
Mr. William J. Tobias
Mr. Roger Trahan
Ms. Anne Trainor Coyne
Ms. A. T. Travers
Ms. Jacqueline N. Turner
United States Information 

Systems, Inc.
Ms. Marianne Van Alstyne
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Veeck
Ms. Joan Vietor Glassman
Mr. Paul Vogt
Mr. Eugene F. Von Achen Sr.
Mr. William Waddell
Mrs. Joan Wagers
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Mr. Dennis J. Walsh
Ms. Patricia K. Walsh
Dr. Robert J. Wicks
Mr. Edward C. Wilkie
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Winters
Ms. Patricia Young
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Zapf
Mr. Werner J. Zumbrunn

Albert the Great Circle
$100 up to $249
Ms. Rosemary Ambrey
Ms. Maryellen Amendola
Ms. Leanore Anastasio
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Anderson
Mrs. Anne Andersson
Ms. Marianne Andreach
Mr. David Applebaum
Mr. Eugene Armeno
Mrs. Mary E. Armstrong
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Aubin
Mrs. Constance Austin
Mrs. Mary Bailey
Mr. Frank Balas
Mr. Gary Bales
Mr. & Mrs. Louis A. Ballarin
Ms. Mary P. Barden‑Maffei
Ms. Irene Barrett
Ms. Patricia Barrett
Ms. Marianne K. Bartin
Ms. Joanne Bazala
Ms. Michelle Becker
Mr. Frederic Begendorf
Mr. Joseph H. Bell
Ms. Alicia Bergin
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Billings
Mr. & Mrs. Robert G. Bischof
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Bixby
Ms. Jolan Bloss
Ms. Mary A. Bobersky
Mr. Clifton L. Bollong
Mrs. Mary A. Bostick
Ms. Pam Bottge
Ms. Christine Bourget
Ms. Margaret Bowen
Mr. Robert L. Bowlin
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Bowman
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Boylan
Mrs. Mary Boylan
Mr. Robert K. Boyle
Mr. & Mrs. Lee Brennan
Ms. Nancy Brennan
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Brennan
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent F. Brennan

Mr. David A. Bresnahan
Ms. Mary A. Bright‑Saal
Ms. Marge Brinn
Rev. Dr. Frederic H. Brown
Ms. Linda Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph W. Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Richard M. Bruno
Ms. Sheila K. Buckley
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Buonfiglo
Ms. Kathleen Burke
Mrs. Virginia Burke
Ms. Margaret Bush
Mr. Thomas Butler
Ms. Mary Byrne
Mr. & Mrs. William Cain
Ms. Fran J. Calamera
Ms. Maureen Callahan Rafferty
Ms. Annamarie Camella Reilly
Mr. Hugh J. Campbell
Ms. Nancy Cangelose
Mr. Graziano Canini
Mr. Leonard V. Canino
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Cappadona
Mr. Frank J. Capron
Ms. Fran Cardaci
Ms. Stephanie Carpentieri
Ms. Ann Carroll
Mrs. Barbara A. Carroll
Mr. & Mrs. David F. Carroll
Ms. Jeanne P. Carroll
Ms. Kathleen Carroll
Mrs. Marie C. Cartwright
Mrs. Cornelia F. Catera
Catholic Daughters of the 

Americas #185
Ms. Laura R. Cearnal
Mr. Charles Chiambalero
Ms. Joan P. Clerkin Anderson
CMEI, LLC
Ms. Marie Colandrea
Ms. Maria L. Colavito
Ms. Carol Coleman
Ms. Mary Coleman
Ms. Sarah M. Colgan
Ms. Louise Connors
Mr. James P. Conroy
Ms. Barbara Contrastano Capeci
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Cooney Jr.
Ms. Patricia D. Cooseman
Mr. & Mrs. Richard A. Cordova
Mr. Michael A. Cornman
Ms. Frances M. Correia
Ms. Lillian Costantino
Mr. Michael G. Costanzo
Mr. & Mrs. John Cowan
Ms. Dorothy Cox

Mrs. Joan M. Cox
Ms. Ellen Coyne
Miss Mary F. Cronin
Mr. & Mrs. Francis J. Crosby
Ms. Mary T. Croston
Culhanes Air Conditioning & 

Refrigeration, Inc.
Ms. Carolyn Cunningham
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh Cunningham
Dr. William Curatolo
Ms. Patricia Curley DeSantis
Mr. Robert E. Curley
Mr. Michael V. Curran
Mr. & Mrs. David D’Agostino
Mr. Richard C. Dallavalle
Mr. Patrick Dalton
Rev. Bartholomew Daly
Dr. Yolanda Dandridge
Mr. & Mrs. Charles A. Davis
Ms. Janet De Flora
Mr. Patrick K. DeCarlo
Mr. James Delaney
Mr. Richard Delionado
Mr. John F. Dempsey
Ms. Joanne Devine
Mr. & Mrs. James E. Devitt
Mr. & Mrs. James Devlin
Mr. Todd DiGeronimo
Mr. Anthony DiMarino
Mrs. Mary Dinneen
Mr. Michael S. Doddy
Ms. Adrienne M. Donnelly
Mr. Stephen V. Donohue
Mr. John P. Dowling
Mr. Gerard J. Downey
Ms. Maire K. Doyle
Mr. Alfred W. Drumm
Ms. Barbara Duffy
Ms. Lucy Duffy
Ms. Carole Dugan
Dr. Anacleta C. Dumlao
Mr. & Mrs. John G. Dunne
Ms. Ann M. Eager
Mr. & Mrs. William O. Edwards
Ms. Victoria Ezra
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Fahey, III
Ms. Debbie Fahlman
Ms. Alice Fahmie
Ms. Janet M. Falgiano
Ms. Margaret E. Falloon
Ms. Patricia Fanning
Mrs. Doris Farley
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis P. Farrell
Mr. Joseph M. Farrell
Mr. & Mrs. Pete Farrell
Mrs. Kathleen M. Feddor

Ms. Erin Feerick
Ms. Jennifer Feerick
Mr. John Fella
Mrs. Mary M. Fenton
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony J. Ferrara
Ms. Kathryn Ferreira
Mr. & Mrs. James Feuerbach
Ms. Eileen Finn
Ms. Maggie Finn
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Flynn
Ms. Theresa H. Foiles
Ms. Ellen M. Foley
Mr. Michael O. Foley
Mr. Robert Fortsch
Mrs. Mary Lou Francher
Ms. Herta C. Fuchs
Ms. Patricia M. Fuller
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Fumagalli
Ms. Joan Fumagalli
Mr. & Mrs. Peter J. Furey
Ms. Frances Fuselli
Mr. David L. Gahlinger
Dr. & Mrs. Robert J. Gallo
Dr. Alan Gass & Ms. Margaret 

Feerick
Mr. & Mrs. James T. Gates
Mr. Robert F. Gdovin
Mr. Michael A. Gee
Ms. Catherine Geoghegan
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Geremino
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Gerondel
Ms. Joan Gervatoski
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Gilberg
Mr. Peter Gilmore
Mr. Ralph Girolamo, II
Ms. Dianne Girvin
Mr. Guy G. Giuffre
Ms. Zaya Givargidze
Miss Theresa P. Gizzi
Mr. Robert J. Glynn
Ms. Catherine Golden
Ms. Amelia Gonstal
Mr. Robert Gowen
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph W. Grabe
Ms. Mary Greeley
Mr. William D. Green
Dr. Robert Gregory
Ms. Stephanie R. Gregory
Mr. & Mrs. James Griffin
Ms. Tara Griffin Mandel
Ms. Shawna C. Griffin
Ms. Bridget Griffin‑Amiel
Mr. Mick Guck
Mrs. Sharon A. Guild‑Stitt
Mr. Robert Guillo
Mr. Norman J. Hacker
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Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Hakala
Mr. Daniel Hallett
Ms. Beatrice Hallinan
Ms. Berenice Hanrahan‑Farley
Brother Michael Harlan
Mrs. Christine S. Harper
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Harper
Ms. Lucy Harris
Ms. Anne M. Hass
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Heim
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore A. Heim
Mr. James G. Henry
Mr. & Mrs. Leo Hertling
Ms. Mary Ethel Heskestad
Mr. Jim Higgins
Ms. Kathleen A. Histon
Mr. Tim J. Hocker
Mr. Charles M. Hoffman
Mr. Terry A. Hoffman
Mrs. Arleen Hoffmann
Mr. & Mrs. Terrance R. Holliday
Mr. Joseph P. Holohan
Ms. Elizabeth Hooper
Ms. Jane C. Horan
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Howell
Mr. James Hoyt
Mrs. Virginia Hubbard
Ms. Diane S. Humphrey
Mr. William Hunt
Mr. Nicholas Imhoff
Ms. Irene Indri
Ms. Susan Inman
Ms. Joan Jacques
Ms. Carey Jagels
Mrs. Virginia Jankowiak
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Jenket
John Paulding Engine Co. 1
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Kabelac
Ms. Maria Kassab
Ms. Tung Cha Kastner
Ms. Maureen Kavanagh
Mrs. Ann V. Kazak
Mr. & Mrs. William Keane
Mr. Harry E. Kee
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Kelleher
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Kenison
Mr. Leo Kennedy
Mr. James Kibble
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth J. Kiernan
Ms. Loretta P. Kiernan
Mrs. Mary T. King
Mr. & Mrs. Al Kitz

Ms. Francine M. Klein
Dr. William Klein
Ms. Marcia A. Kolovich
Mr. Marc A. Kowalski
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kowgios
Dr. & Mrs. Martin R. Krauss
Mr. & Mrs. William R. Kuhl
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Kupperman
Mr. & Mrs. Isaac L. Lago
Ms. Joann Lake
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Lally
Ms. Frances Lamparelli
Mr. Robert G. Lauttman Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Lavelle
Mr. Robert L. Lavin
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Lawler
Ms. Mary E. Layton
Mr. Richard Lebron
Ms. Ronnie E. Leibowitz
Ms. Catherine M. Lenihan
Ms. Mary L. Leonard
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Leonardi
Ms. Marianna A. Levasseur
Rev. Leo T. Lewis
Ms. Theresa Lewis
Ms. Rose Lictro
Ms. Aileen Ligotti
Ms. Mary L. Liotta
Mr. & Mrs. Michael E. Logan
Ms. Theresa M. Lombardi‑Dillon
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Louttit
Mr. John B. Luby
Ms. Crystal Lujan
Mr. & Mrs. William K. 

MacDonald, III
Ms. Irene Macones
Mr. & Mrs. Frank R. Magaletta
Ms. Margaret Mager
Ms. Marjorie Magtira
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas P. Maguire
Rev. Leo J. Maletz
Ms. Genevieve Malone
Dr. Mary L. Malyska
Mr. & Mrs. Attilio Mandara
Miss Ruth J. Mannhaupt
Mr. & Mrs. James Manning
Mr. Kenneth Marco
Ms. Janet Mardfin
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Markiewicz
Mr. & Mrs. David Markovitz
Ms. Rosemary A. Marmorato
Mr. & Mrs. Ben Marolla

Ms. Caryn Marshall
Mr. & Mrs. Leroy Martin
Mr. Joseph Mastando
Ms. Margaret Matt
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Mazza
Ms. Margaret M. McCabe
Brother John D. McCarthy
Ms. Kathleen McCulloh
Ms. Linda McDermott
Mr. Anthony M. McDonald
Ms. Theresa McDonnell
Dr. Arthur R. McFadden
Mr. Bernard P. McGarry
Ms. Kathryn McGowan
Mr. Daniel McGrath
Mr. Thomas McGrath
Mrs. Mary Anne McGuire‑Hickey
Mr. & Mrs. Edward McLaughlin
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence McLoughlin
Mr. & Mrs. Michael F. 

McLoughlin
Ms. Agnes McMahon
Mr. & Mrs. Edward McMahon
Ms. Nancy M. McManus
Mr. Robert McNamara
Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. McNeil
Dr. Kathleen McNeila
Mrs. Eileen McSherry
Lt. Gerald F. Merna
Mr. James E. Merna
Ms. Jeanne Meyer Bersett
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Meyer
Dr. Michele Winchester‑Vega, LCSW
Mr. James D. Mikes
Mrs. Maryann Miller
Mr. Salvatore J. Miniaci
Dr. & Mrs. Vincent F. Miscia
Ms. Katria Montepare
Mr. Raul A. Morales
Mrs. Madeline Moran Curry
Mr. John Moran
Mrs. Mary F. Moran
Mr. Timothy I. Morgan
Moritz Funeral Home
Ms. Mary Ann Morris
Mr. James Moylan
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Muldoon
Mr. Mark Mulhern
Ms. Josephine M. Mullins
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Mullins
Ms. Eileen Mulvey
Mr. & Mrs. James Munday

Mr. James W. Murphy
Mr. James Murray
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph P. Murray
Mr. Kenneth Murrin
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Muth
Mr. Charles Muthig and  

Mrs. Adrienne Fallon‑Muthig
Ms. Patricia Naughton
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph G. Nealon
Ms. Mary Nedelka
Ms. Dorothy Nemeth
Mr. Larry Nicely
Mr. Bradley J. Nicholson
Mr. & Mrs. John Nolan
Mr. Joseph P. Nolan
Mr. Frank Noonan
Mr. David P. Oberbrockling
O’Brien Associates, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Edward O’Brien
Ms. Joan O’Brien
Ms. Shelagh M. O’Brien
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. O’Brien
Mr. & Mrs. James O’Connor
Ms. Elizabeth O’Hagan
Mr. & Mrs. Michael O’Keefe
Mr. Paul Olkowski
Mrs. Stephanie Olsen
Ms. Marjorie Olson
Ms. Jeanne O’Neill
Mr. Joseph O’Neill
Mr. & Mrs. George S. Ontko
Mr. Paul A. Openhym
Orangeburg Town Supervisor’s 

Office
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph C. O’Reilly
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew P. Orf
Rev. James B. O’Shea
Mr. & Mrs. Calvert Osterlund
Ms. Ann O’Sullivan
Mrs. Ellen O’Sullivan
Ms. Judy O’Toole
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew O’Toole
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Pagano
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Pagnozzi
Mr. & Mrs. Morgan L. Pape
Mrs. Mary Paprocki
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Parrish
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Parson
Mr. Joseph Passalacqua
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Patritti
Mrs. Diana Patterson
Ms. Jennifer Pauly
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Ms. Margaret Peltz
Ms. Maria Perez
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Perricone
Mrs. Mary Perrine
Ms. Kim Perrone
Mr. & Mrs. Pasquale Perrone
Mrs. Ann Persichetti
Mr. Joseph Peruffo
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas S. Peterson
Mr. & Mrs. Dieter Pfisterer
Col. Jeanne M. Picariello
Ms. Gloria Porco
Mr. Salvatore Puccio
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Puleo
Mr. & Mrs. James E. Quail
Mr. John Quinn
Mr. John E. Radonic
Ms. Mary Rapp
Mr. Michael Rawlings
Dr. & Mrs. Timothy Regan
Mr. Louis J. Registre
Mrs. Joan Marie Reilly
Mr.& Mrs. Paul Reilly
Mrs. Sheila Reiter
Ms. Helen Rembrecht‑Cherubini
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Reno
Mr. Raymond Richstatter
Mr. & Mrs. Gil Rieser
Ms. Lillian L. Rocha
Ms. Roxanne R. Rodriguez
Mr. Francisco Rondon
Mr. Salvatore Rongo
Mr. & Mrs. John Rorris
Ms. Barbara Rufe
Ms. Joanne Ruiz
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas Russo
Ms. Kerri A. Ryan
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Ryan
Mr. John H. Ryder
Ms. Patricia Sacco
Mrs. Maureen Salerno
Messrs. Brian And Michael 

Salvatore
Mr. Richard W. Sanders
Mr. Gerald Sands
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony G. Santora
Mrs. Patricia Santos
Mr. Rocco G. Scarcella
Ms. Patricia A. Schneider
Mrs. Alice Schott
Ms. Mary E. Schraeder
Ms. Catherine F. Schuster
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Schweizerhorf
Miss Henrietta M. Scully
Mr. Peter Sedlarcik
Ms. Donna Serna

Mr. Jerome B. Sexton
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Sforza
Dr. Margaret M. Sharkey
Ms. Aracelis Shaw
Mr. Jim Shea
Mr. & Mrs. Francis Sheridan
Mr. Stephen Sheridan
Ms. Sheila Siegel
Mr. & Mrs. Gino Silvestri
Mr. Thomas D. Simmons
Sisters of Charity, New York
Sisters of St. Dominic of Caldwell
Ms. Joan S. Skurnowicz
Mrs. Marilyn Slattery
Mr. James Slevin
Mrs. Joyce Smith
Mr. Michael E. Smith
Ms. Julie M. Soffientini
Ms. Christina M. Sommer
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Spaeth
Mrs. Maria Spaziani
Ms. Lauren Speidel
Ms. Joanne Spellane
Mr. George Spero
Ms. Constance Sprague
St. Aedan’s Church,  

Pearl River, NY
St. Anthony School, Nanuet, NY
Mrs. Joanne Starkins
Mrs. Anna M. Stellwag
Mr.& Mrs. Michael J. Stercula
Ms. Edna Z. Stern
Mr. George F. Stimak
Mrs. Joan Storey
Mr. John J. Sullivan
Mr. Richard J. Sullivan Jr.
Mrs. Janet Susarchick
Ms. Shawn Suttmiller
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Swaringim
Mr. Francis G. Tabone
Mr. John M. Takenaka
Mr. Kevin Talbot
Ms. Marie Talir Watts
Mrs. Ellen Tambini
Mrs. Mary Taylor
Mr. & Mrs. William M. Terrone
Mrs. Adele Tesseyman
Ms. Doreen Thomas
Mrs. Jean A. Thomas
Ms. Hannah J. Thomson
Mr. Kenneth Thyne (RIP)
Ms. Rose Ting
Ms. Sarah Tirado
Ms. Sharyn Tondel
Mr. & Mrs. Roman E. Torres
Mr. & Mrs. John Tracy

Ms. Caitlin Travers
Mr. Stephen J. Tretter
Ms. Diane M. Trevino
Ms. Patricia A. Trujillo
Ms. Joanne Tubito
Ms. Joan Tully
Ms. Margaret Underwood
Ms. Evelyn Valentino
Ms. Barbara Vano
Mr. & Mrs. Lester Ventimiglia
Ms. Jo‑Ann Verrier
Mr. Juan Villa
Mrs. Julie Virga
Mr. Henry Vives
Ms. Colleen Vogel
Mr. Ugo Volpati
Most Rev. Gerald T. Walsh
Ms. Margaret M. Walsh
Ms. Mary E. Waugh Wescott
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Wellock
Mr. Tim Wern
Ms. Ann Whelan
Ms. Kathleen Whelan
Mr. & Mrs. Floyd W. White
Mr. Thomas Wilhelm
Mr. & Mrs. Charles E. Wiswall
Ms. Ursula B. Woolley
Mr. Martin Wortendyke
Mr. Samuel Wright Jr.
Ms. Edith Yentes
Mr. & Mrs. John Young
Mr. Frank K. Yu
Mr. Peter Zablocki
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Zacher
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Zampolin
Ms. Frances Zembricki
Mses. Susan Zimmer and  

Regina Cicchetti

Friends Circle
$25 up to $99
The Abramoske Family Rev. Trust
Ms. Rita Accetta
Mr. Charles R. Adams, III
Ms. Nancy E. Adams
Mr. Ricardo A. Agcauili
Mr. Michael Aherne
Mr. & Mrs. Charles J. Akalski Jr.
Mr. Michael Alberici
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Alberigo
Mr. Jerry C. Alexander
Mrs. Charlotte Alexis
Ms. Lorraine Anastasio
Ms. Katherine M. Andersen

Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Ascolese
Ms. Joan Aucoin
Mrs. Peggy Ayers‑Hayes
Mr. Antonino Badalamenti
Mr. Angelo J. Bagnoli
Mrs. Rose M. Bailey
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Baisley
Ms. Claudia Balestra
Ms. Helen Banders Anderson
Mr. Gilbert Barnett
Mr. Robert Barney
Ms. Diane Barnhart
Ms. Helen Barrett
Mr. Robert P. Barrett
Mr. Charles Barry
Mr. Denis Barry
Ms. Linda J. Barry
Mrs. Karen L. Baryshyan
Dr. & Mrs. Paul E. Bates
Mr. & Mrs. William A. Battistini
Mr. Richard L. Baum
Ms. Judi Beckerle
Ms. Patricia Begley
Mr. Carl Bello
Ms. Julie Bemer
Mr. Andrew L. Bemish
Mr. Jay G. Bender
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Benedetto
Ms. Victoria Benedetto
Mr. & Mrs. William F. Bennett
Ms. Claire Bergeron
Mr. William J. Bergin
Mr. Matthew Berry
Mrs. Claudine Bertram‑Hutton
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Betczynski
Mr. Stephen Bira
Mr. Albert A. Birkmaier
Mrs. Sandra M. Bissmeyer
Mr. John T. Blake
Mr. Roger Blanchard
Mr. David Bledsoe
Mr. Glenn L. Blinn
Ms. Suzanne Boeckelmann
Mrs. Irene Bohn
Ms. Agnes Boland
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas F. Bosico
Mr. Tom Bousquet
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony F. Bova
Ms. Monica Bower
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Bowes
Miss Peggy Bowler
Mrs. Dolores C. Bradley
Mr. Tom Brahaney
Mr. David Bray
Dr. Nicole V. Brazenas
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Mr. Walter Breen
Mr. Stephen Brehl
Ms. Theresa Bresnahan Hoffmann
Ms. Anna M. Brewer Hale
Ms. Ellen J. Brown
Mr. James R. Brown
Ms. Julie Brown
Mr. Victor Brown
Ms. Helen Brownell
Mrs. Marilyn Buck Timberger
Mr. Mark Buckery
Mrs. Elizabeth Buckley
Mrs. Margaret Buckley‑Vormittag
Mrs. Angie Buffa
Mr. Frank Buhler
Ms. Winona Bullis
Ms. Kathleen A. Bunyar
Mrs. Bernadette Burkert
Ms. Marianne Burkhardt
Mr. George Burns
Messrs. Holden and Cole Burns
Ms. Lorna A. Burns
Ms. Patricia Burns
Mr. Maurice M. Bursey
Ms. Cheryl A. Burton
Mr. Joe P. Buschmann
Mr. John Bussanich
Ms. Georgianna Butler
Mr. John J. Byrne
Mrs. Bob Byrnes
Mrs. Eileen H. Bytnar
Ms. Mary J. Cahill
Rev. Michael Calafiore
Mrs. Linda Calandra‑Porter
Mr. & Mrs. Lino Caldera
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel A. Caligiuri
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Callinan
Rev. Elbert R. Callis
Ms. Joanne Campbell
Mr. & Mrs. Peter B. Campstrom
Mr. Richard J. Canik
Mr. John J. Cantwell
Mr. William Caples
Mr. Joseph Carella
Ms. Maria Carella
Ms. Kathleen Carey
Mr. Peter Carolan
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Carr
Ms. Madeline Carroll
Ms. Mary C. Carroll
Ms. Mary E. Carroll
Mr. Ronald Carrow

Ms. Mirta E. Cartee
Mrs. Eileen Cartwright
Ms. Edwina Casella
Ms. Ann Marie Casey
Ms. Christina Casey
Mrs. Frances M. Casey
Ms. Jacqueline Casey
Mrs. Mary A. Caskey
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Caterino
Ms. Maryanne Catucci
Mr. & Mrs. Richard W. Caunitz
Ms. Rosemary Cenicola
Mr. Gregory F. Cennamo
Mr. Juan J. Cervantes‑Cardenas
Mr. Rodney Chock
Mr. Raymond J. Cisneros
Ms. Maryalyce Clancy
Ms. Ellen Clark
Ms. Sylvia D. Clark, Ph.D.
Ms. Therese Clavet
Ms. Carol Clerc
Ms. Joanne Coco
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Coffman
Ms. Barbara Cohen
Ms. Elizabeth A. Cohen
Ms. Denise A. Collins
Ms. Maureen O. Collins
Ms. Janelle Colosimo
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Colucci
Dr. Margaret Connelly
Mr. Michael Connolly
Mr. Joseph P. Connor
Mrs. Diane Conroy
Ms. Sarah Constantine
Mr. Brendan Cooney
Mrs. Diane Cooney
Ms. Jeanmarie Cooney
Mr. Joseph F. Correa
Mr. Joseph P. Costantino Jr.
Mr. Stephen Cotter
Mrs. Helen Cox‑Nadel
Ms. Dorothy Coyle
Mr. Anthony Cracchiolo
Ms. Margaret Cravello
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Creamer
Mr. Terrence L. Creedon
Ms. Elisabeth Cremers
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Crino
Mrs. Janet Crisp
Mrs. Florence Crockett
Ms. Terese Crotty
Mr. William Crump

CSJ Finest Group, LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas P. 

Cunningham
Mrs. Catherine Curran
Ms. Gina M. Curran
Ms. Maureen Curtin
Mr. John J. Cusumano
Mr. John D’Adamo
Mrs. Ann L. Daley
Ms. Margaret M. Dalton
Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. Daly Jr.
Mr. Gerald C. D’Andrea
Mr. & Mrs. John Dantonio
Mr. Salvatore Dassaro
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Daugherty
Mr. & Mrs. Edward T. Davis Jr.
Mr. Mitchell Davis
Ms. Nancy Deal
Mrs. Mary Deane
Mr. Joseph DeChristofaro
Mr. Frank DeGeorge
Mr. Dimas DeJesus
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh Delargy
Ms. Madeleine Delorenzo
Ms. Johanna DeMaria
Ms. Diane Deming
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Dempsey
Ms. Susanne M. Dennis  

Del Negro
Mr. Robert Depellegrini
Ms. Jennifer Dering
Mr. & Mrs. Martin A. Derise
Mr. James T. Derwin
Mr. Louis DeSmet
Mr. Robert J. Desmond
Mr. Daniel Devlin
Mr. Denis Devlin
Ms. Lori Di Martino
Ms. Luanne Diamond
Ms. Annemarie DiCola
Mrs. Catharine Diekemper
Ms. Phyllis DiMarzio
Mr. Donald T. Dinaro
Ms. Debbie Divorl
Mr. Mark Dockery
Mr. Gene Dodaro
Ms. Dorothy M. Dodge
Mr. Donald R. Doebber
Ms. Kathleen M. Donaghy
Mr. Martin Dones
Ms. Anne Donoghue
Ms. Bernadette Donohue

Ms. Carolyn A. Donovan
Ms. Carol Doran
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Dougherty
Ms. Janet Douglas
Ms. Rosemary D. Doyle Graham
Mr. & Mrs. George Drew‑Evans
Ms. Dorothea Duba
Mrs. Raymond Dudek
Mrs. Barbara Duggan
Ms. Veronica Dunlavey Doherty
Mr. & Mrs. John P. Dunn
Ms. Carol M. Dybo
Mr. Donald R. Dye
Ms. Margaret A. Eagan
Ms. Faye E. Easley
Ms. Kathleen Eaton
Mrs. Joan Eckert
Mr. John Ehrenreich
Elite Personnel, Inc.
Mr. Thomas Elsroth
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Emeigh
Mr. Kyle Emkes
Mr. Joseph V. Errico
Mr. & Mrs. George Fabiano
Mr. Robert Fabriano
Mr. & Mrs. William Fahey
Mr. Joseph C. Falke
Ms. Maureen A. Fallon
Mr. Roger T. Falloon
Ms. Elizabeth Fantagone
Mr. John Farrell
Ms. Catherine Faughey Raymond
Ms. Joan Favre
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene F. Fedigan
Ms. Alice Feely
Mr. James J. Felice
Mr. David T. Feliciano
Mr. Thomas Fella
Mr. Joseph Ferrandina
Ms. Maureen Ferrara
Mr. Carl Ferraro
Mrs. Jean Ferreira
Ms. Mary A. Ferrigno
Ms. Josephine Fink
Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Finnigan
Mr. George Fischer
Mr. Anthony Flaherty
Mr. Tom Flaherty
Mr. John L. Flanagan
Ms. Margaret A. Flanagan
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence J. Fleming
Mr. Wright F. Flores
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Mr. Joseph Flynn
Ms. Maureen M. Flynn
Ms. Patricia Flynn
Mrs. Theresa Foran
Mr. & Mrs. Scott S. Forys
Ms. Laura Fox
Franciscan Sisters of Peace
Mrs. Dianne Frankson
Mrs. Clara Franz
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Fraraccio
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph B. Freiland
Freitag Machine Shop
Mrs. Margaret Fuller
Ms. Judy L. Gabriel
Ms. Pauline Gaffney
Dr. Anthony J. Galiani 
Ms. Patricia Gallo
Dr. Richard Gallo
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Gannon
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Garvey
Mr. John J. Gaynard
Mr. & Mrs. Marty Gazzani
Ms. Margaret Geideman
Dr. William F. Geiser
Ms. Mayra Genao
Mr. & Mrs. Felix J. Germino
Mrs. Audrey B. Gervais
Mr. & Mrs. James Gettler
Mr. Donald A. Giancaterino
Mr. & Mrs. John T. Gibbons
Ms. Donna J. Gildea
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Gill
Mr. & Mrs. Ray M. Ginac
Mr. & Mrs. James Giustiniani
Ms. Agnes Glasheen
Ms. Alisa Gmelich
Ms. Nancy Godlewski
Mrs. Judith Goggin
Ms. Elizabeth A. Goldkamp
Mr. & Mrs. Victor C. Gonnella
Mr. Matthew Gorman
Mr. Andrew J. Goszczycki
Ms. Virginia M Gotthardt
Mr. Patrick Grabe
Ms. Christine Grabowsky
Ms. Elizabeth Grady Rast
Ms. Maria Graf
Mr. August J. Grams
Mrs. Elizabeth R. Green
Mrs. Pauline M. Green
Mr. Michael J. Griffith
Mr. John N. Grimaldi
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Grinnell
Mr. Michael Gronitz
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Guardino
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Guarino

Ms. Theresa Guarnieri
Ms. Louise M. Guglielmetti
Mr. Michael P. Guglielmo
Mr. Roger Gunderson
Mr. Steve Gust
Mr. Angel Gutierrez
Mr. Jim Hagood
Dr. Michael S. Hahn
Ms. Anna M. Hale
Mrs. Barbara M. Hall
Mr. & Mrs. James Hall
Ms. Stacey K. Hall
Mr. Peter J. Hallan
Ms. Joanne M. Hamber
Ms. Patty Harmon
Mr. Charles H. Harrington Jr.
Mrs. Nancy Harrison‑Werner
Ms. Mary Hart
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin J. Hartigan
Mr. & Mrs. John A. Hartley
Ms. Maureen Hatch
Mr. & Mrs. David Hatty
Mr. Gerald V. Hayes
Ms. Margaret Hayes
Ms. Marianne Hearns
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Heenan Jr.
Mr. Frank M. Heffernan
Mr. John Henke
Mr. Thomas Henwood
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Herberholt
Ms. Celia C. Herman
Mr. Wilfred R. Hesler
Mrs. Ann Hickey
Ms. Joan Hoerr Fox
Ms. Mary Holdampf
Ms. Carla E. Holder
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Holdinghaus
Ms. Mary J. Holovinsky
Mr. Heinz Honnetter
Mr. John S. Hopkins
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Horvath
Mr. Edward K. Howard
Ms. Patricia Howard
Mr. & Mrs. John Hubschman
Ms. Tara Hull
Ms. Victoria Hurban
Mrs. Sheila Hurd
Ms. Barbara A. Hurley
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Hutchinson
Mr. Ken Hutnick
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Hutnik
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen P. Huvane
Ms. Mary E. Hyland Boublis
Ms. Patricia Iafrate
Mr. & Mrs. Pedro A. Ibarbia
Ms. Joann M. Imperial

Mr. & Mrs. John Inzeo
Mr. & Mrs. Edmond J. Irwin Jr.
Ms. Rose Jashinsky
Mrs. Patricia Jennings
Ms. Robin A. Jensen
Ms. Cheryl Jochen
Jo‑Dee Corp.
Joey Liggio Auto Repair, LLC
Ms. Le’Nea Johnson
Mrs. Nancy Johnson
Ms. Patricia G. Johnson
Ms. Maureen A. Jones
Mr. Dale Kaiser
Mrs. Ann M. Karwoski
Ms. Claire Katinas
Mr. & Mrs. Richard R. Kearns
Mr. Michael Keating
Mr. Anthony J. Keck
Ms. Connie Keefe
Mrs. Marie Keefe
Mr. & Mrs. John Keene
Mr. & Mrs. Julius Keller
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Kellermann
Mr. Frank S. Kelly
Mr. Joseph E. Kelly
Ms. Kathleen A. Kelly
Mrs. Teresa Kelly
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Kelly
Ms. Diane M. Kelsey
Mr. & Mrs. Robert L. Kendryna
Ms. Martha C. Kennedy
Mrs. Susan Kenney
Mr. Anthony Kessel
Ms. Constance Killian
Ms. Young H. Kim
Ms. Maura Kindelan
Ms. Jane A. Kinder
Ms. Carolyn C. Kingman
Mr. Howard F. Kingsley, II
Mrs. Mary Kinn
Mrs. Patricia Kinslow
Mr. & Mrs. John Klincewicz
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Kluszynski
Mrs. Betty Knapp
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond G. Knapp
Ms. Helen Kohlhepp
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Kolmel
Ms. Yesenia Kopperman
Ms. Marilee G. Kovac
Mr. Andrew F. Kravic
Rev. Stephen Krugel
Ms. Madeleine Kubicek
Mr. & Mrs. Roy W. Kuhn
Mrs. Sheryl A. Kujawa‑Holbrook
Ms. Catherine M. Kunzer
Mr. & Mrs. Harry J. Kyler

Mr. & Mrs. John M. La Rosa
Mr. & Mrs. Nick LaCava
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas LaFauci
Mr. Kenneth Landon
Mr. Carl A. Landorno
Mr. & Mrs. Robert D. Landry
Ms. Charleen Lang
Ms. Louise Langan
Ms. Mary Jean Langdon
Ms. Maureen Lappetito
Mr. Jerry LaRosa
Mr. Richard V. Lata
Ms. Mary J. Lauff
Ms. Frances‑Lee Laughlin
Mr. Ronald H. Laurentius
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Lauriano
Ms. Veronica LaVelle Nicolay
Ms. Debbie Lawrence
Mr. Stephen Lee
Mr. & Mrs. George L. Leifer
Mrs. Donna Lennane
Ms. Eileen Lennon
Mr. John Lennon
Ms. Antoinette Lenzo
Mr. Patrick Leveille
Ms. Marie Liberace
Mr. Gene Liebig
Mr. Lawrence J. Ligarzewski
Ms. Donna M. Ligotti
Ms. Gerrie D. Lioi
Mr. John Liparelli
Mr. & Mrs. John S. Lizzo
Mr. Patrick W. Lofaro
Mrs. Esther Lombardi
Mr. Richard Lotz
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Loughran
Mr. Robert G. Lubrano
Mrs. Judith Lutolf
Mr. John Lutter
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur E. Lynch
Ms. Kathleen A. Lynch
Mrs. Mary J. Lynch
Mrs. Teresa Lynch
Mr. Stanley J. Maag
Ms. Carolyn MacKay
Mr. Ronald E. MacLeay
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Maher
Mr. John Mandi Jr.
Mr. Richard Manzo
Ms. Dorina Maragliano
Ms. Anita Mariano
Ms. Francine Mariglio
Ms. Jane Marino
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony G. Markert
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Maroselli
Mr. Albert Marrone
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Mr. William A. Marshall
Mr. Joseph Marsico
Ms. Bridget Martin
Mr. Christopher O. Martin
Mrs. Joan H. Martin
Ms. Peggy Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph S. Marzouca
Mr. Marty J. Mashe
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis L. Maurao
Ms. Mary T. McAndrews
Ms. Doris McCowen
Mrs. Mary McCrain
Mr. & Mrs. John J. McCune
Mr. Kenneth McDevitt
Mr. Terry McDonald
Ms. Bernadette McDougall
Ms. Judith McElligott
Ms. Elizabeth P. McEntee
Ms. Ann McEvoy
Ms. Marcella M. McGarr
Miss Mary C. McGee
Ms. Mary McGhee
Mr. Timothy McGill
Ms. Rosemary T. McGinn
Ms. Leola M. McGrath
Ms. Joan McGuinness
Mr. & Mrs. William J. McHugh
Ms. Denise McIntee
Ms. Ellen McKeon Davis
Ms. Kerri Mcleod
Mrs. Anne McMahon
Mr. Donald McShea
Ms. Phyllis Mees
Ms. Elizabeth Melchiori
Mr. John Meyers
Ms. Felice Michetti
Mr. Jim Michler
Mrs. Gloria Middaugh
Mr. Reginald Mieske
Ms. Aimee F. Milano
Ms. Angela Milham
Ms. Mary Minniter
Mr. & Mrs. David Mitchell
Ms. Janet A. Mitchell
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Modafferi
Mr. & Mrs. Clint Moebes
Ms. Rosemary Molloy
Ms. Anne Monaco
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Mongiovi
Mrs. Albertina Moore
Dr. & Mrs. William Moors
Ms. Francine Morales

Mr. Daniel Moran
Mr. Donald Morgan
Ms. Maureen Morina
Mrs. Marie T. Morrell
Ms. Patricia Morris Gonzales
Ms. Jean Muchel
Mrs. Maureen Muich
Mr. Joseph M. Mulee Jr.
Mr. Timothy J. Mulligan
Mr. Robert Mulroy
Ms. Catherine Mulvaney
Mrs. Anne L. Murphy
Mr. Eileen Murphy
Mr. Michael Murphy
Mrs. Patricia Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Murphy
Ms. Mary Murray
Ms. Carmela Musial
Mutual of America Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Gene J. Napolitan Jr.
Mr. Ralph X. Nardone
Mr. Roy Nascimento
Mr. & Mrs. Raffaele Natale
Mr. Edward M. Nazzaro Jr.
Mrs. Constance L. 

Nelson‑Synwolt
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Neyen
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Nichols
Mr. Dale Nieman
Mr. Natale A. Noe
Ms. Anne Theresa Nolan
Mr. John O. Nolan
Ms. Kathleen Nolan
Mrs. Mary C. Nolan
Ms. Mary S. Norman
Mr. Thomas G. Norris
Mr. & Mrs. Howard J. Nugent
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick F. O’Boyle
Ms. Carol O’Brien
Mr. & Mrs. James W. O’Brien
Mr. Thomas E. O’Brien
Mrs. Aida Ocasio Antonacci
Miss Laura M. Ochsenfeld
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis O’Connell
Ms. Theresa O’Connell
Mr. & Mrs. Denis O’Connor
Mrs. Laurie A. O’Connor
Mr. & Mrs. Tom O’Donnell
Ms. Marianne O’Dowd
Mr. Terry O’Gara
Mr. Edward O’Leary
Mr. Ralph Olliges Jr.

Ms. Mary Ellen Olufsen
Mr. John O’Neill
Ms. Katherine O’Neill
Mrs. Patricia A. O’Neill
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. O’Neill
Ms. Mary O’Rourke
Ms. Marie Ouellette
Ms. Mia Padron
Ms. Louisa Palermo Rubinstein
Ms. Mary Palliser Barton
Mr. Frank G. Palliser
Ms. Karen Palmer
Rev. Robert Pang
Mr. James G. Parisi
Mr. John Parthum
Mr. William Pasquinelli
Ms. MaryClare Pellett
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Pernice
Miss Emily Perrotta
Ms. Susan Peters
Ms. Jennifer Peterson
Mr. Dan Pfeiffer
Mr. Larry L. Pham
Mr. Michael Piane
Mr. Paul Pietropaolo
Mr. Joseph Plawecki
Ms. Marilyn Polito
Mr. & Mrs. Chester J. Popek
Mrs. Patricia A. Porvaznik
Mr. Robert Pouliot
Ms. Elly Poupard
Ms. Jean T. Power
Mr. Michael Powers
Ms. Regina Powers
Mrs. Mary A. C. Price
Mr. Alexander Pricenor
Ms. Cecile Provencher
Mr. Joseph A. Przybylski
Mr. Joseph A. Puzio Jr.
Mr. Michael Quattrocchi
Ms. Barbara Quigley Keltos
Mrs. Rosemarie Quigley
Mr. & Mrs. Charles F. Quinn
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Quinn
Mr. William Quinn
Mr. Jayzon Quinones
Ms. Arlene Quinones‑Vargas
Mr. John Radits
Mr. Francis M. Radloff
Mrs. Mary Alice Raffo Levine
Ms. Susan Raible
Mr. John Rakucewicz

Ms. Kathleen Rathgeber
Mr. Anthony Rau
Mr. Robert D. Raymond
Mrs. Mary Reekie Hieber
Mr. Gerald Rehagen
Mr. John Reid
Mr. & Mrs. Bernard J. Reilly
Ms. Bernice J. Reilly
Mr. Gerard M. Reilly
Mr. Joseph Reilly
Mr. & Mrs. Marcus Renna
Ms. Barbara J. Resua
Mr. Joseph G. Reynolds
Mr. Leo Ricciardiello
Mr. Robert E. Richardson
Mr. Roy Richter
Mr. Colin Rieser
Ms. Elizabeth Ripp
Ms. Diane Roadarmel
Mr. Warren Robenstien
Ms. Joan Roberts
Mrs. Marie Rodgers
Mr. & Mrs. William Rohan
Mr. Nathan J. Romano
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Rooney
Mrs. Yvonne Rosenblatt
Mr. Jake Rosenthal
Mr. Bob Rosich
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Rosinsky
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Rothermich
Mrs. Roger Rucker
Mr. & Mrs. Jose Ruiz
Ms. Monica Rura
Mrs. Frances Russo
Mr. William V. Ruth
Ms. Annmarie Ryan
Mr. & Mrs. Barry Ryan
Ms. Patricia A. Ryan
Mr. Joey Salerno
Ms. Morgan Salerno
Mrs. Claire M. Sande
Mr. Cirino Sanfilippo
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Sangermano
Chaplain Col. James E. Sanner
Mr. Richard Santasola
Mr. James X. Sattely
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas G. Scheller
Mr. Nicholas Schiano
Mr. Charles Schillaci
Ms. Karen Schlageter
Ms. Kim Schlett
Mrs. Eileen Schofield Herbertson

PLEASE NOTE:
In spite of the Mission Advancement Office staff ’s extensive efforts to avoid errors and omissions in this year’s honor roll of 
contributors, mistakes can occur. If your name was omitted, listed incorrectly, or misspelled, please notify us of the error.
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Mr. Walter Schroder
Ms. Lori Schroeder
Ms. Patricia Schulman
Ms. Mary S. Schwartz
Ms. Lidia O. Schwartzbaum
Mr. Robert Schwartzbaum
Mr. & Mrs. James J. 

Schwarzwalder
Dr. Salvatore Sclafani
Ms. Crystal Y. Scott
Ms. Susan Scova
Ms. Carol A. Seery
Ms. Marilyn T. Segall
Mr. John Seper
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Sexton
Mr. & Mrs. Terry Sgarlata
Ms. Anne Sharkey
Ms. Marissa Sharpless
Mr. Denis Shea
Mrs. Margaret P. Shea
Mr. Patrick Shea
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Shea
Rev. James C. Sheehan
Mr.& Mrs. Joseph P. Sheehan
Ms. Siobhan A. Sheehan
Mr. Christopher J. Shepherd
Ms. Linda Sherry
Mrs. Jean Short
Mrs. Therese Shortall Snitker
Dr. Paul M. Sielski
Ms. Adelina Simon
Mrs. Frances M. Sinon
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Siracusa
Mrs. Carol Sirois
Mr. James Skroski
Ms. Helen Slattery
Ms. Dorothy Slebodnick
Ms. Ericka Sloan Pell
Ms. Barbara A. Slockbower
Ms. Carol Smith
Ms. Maureen Smith
Mr. Paul R. Smith
Ms. Elizabeth Snell
Ms. Patricia M. Solicito
Mr. Francis Sollosy
Ms. Barbara Sonhas
Mrs. Cherie Southman Bowman
Ms. Arlene Souza
Mr. Joseph F. Spaniol Jr.
Mrs. Veronica B. Speckman
Mrs. Mary Spelino
Ms. Gwendolyn Spencer‑Sharpe
Ms. Mary A. Speno
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin T. Spillane
Mr. Carmen Spinelli

Mr. & Mrs. Edward Sprenz
Ms. Gloria St. George
St. Mary’s Institute of O’Fallon, 

O’Fallon, MO
Mr. & Mrs. David J. Stabile
Mr. Kenneth S. Stacey
Mr. Richard Stakofsky
Ms. Margaret Stead
Mr. John C. Steger
Ms. Kathleen Steiniger
Mr. & Mrs. Mark R. Stellern
Ms. Linda B. Stevens
Mr. Charles A. Stewart
Ms. Kookie Stieber
Cameron Stoltze
Ms. Maryann G. Strain
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Straining
Mrs. Lorraine Stratis
Mr. Paul Strobel Jr.
Ms. Margaret A. Stush
Ms. Marylin Sugimoto
Ms. Eileen Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest J. Sulzer
Mrs. Grace Surrusco‑Barnett, Ph.D.
Col. & Mrs. Ludvik Z. Svoboda
Mrs. Kathleen D. Szulwach
Ms. Suzanne Taliani
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Talir
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Tavares
Ms. Dolores Taylor
Mrs. Eileen Taylor
Mrs. Kathleen M. Taylor
Ms. Joan Tedeschi
Mr. Michael Tedesco
Ms. Mildred Tercovich
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Tesori
Ms. Jeanette M. Tharp
Mr. Brandon Thorn
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Tiernan
Ms. Irene Tiesler
Mr. & Mrs. J. P. Tlapek
Ms. Ruth Tobin
Ms. Mariangela Toich
Mr. Kevin P. Tone
Mr. Frank Towers
Town & Country Wall Coverings
Town of Clarkstown Government 

Office
Ms. Nicole Tracey
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Trapp
Ms. Gwen C. Tresch
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Triggs
Mr. & Mrs. John L. Trudeau
Mr. George Tsioflikis
Miss Maryanne V. Tuite

Mr. Edward Tully
Ms. Marie Turbe
Mr. Ray G. Tweedel
Mrs. Rosemary Twomey
Ms. Roseann Uhlenbrock 

Scarborough
Ms. Ann Ukockis
Mrs. Gerry Ulich
Dr. Donald L. Ungarelli
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald M. Unger
Ms. Ali Upton
Mr. Lawrence A. Urban
Ms. Angela K. Vaccaro
Ms. Dianna Vacco
Archangel Valencia
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Valente
Mr. Stephen Van Buren
Ms. Margaret Vance
Mr. & Mrs. Francis J. Vancura
Mr. John A. Venezia
Mr. Laurence Veras
Mr. Domingo Vidal
Mrs. Elaine R. Voltzow
Ms. Cecelia L. Wade
Ms. Mary A. Wade
Mr. Joseph Wagner
Mr. Robert Wagner
Mr. Gerald W. Walker
Ms. Anastasia C. Wallace
Mr. Edward J. Walsh
Mrs. Ester Waltz
Mr. Alan Wang
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Wasserman
Mrs. Eileen Watts
Ms. Concetta V. Weaver
Mr. Donald V. Webb
Ms. Ann Marie Weber

Mr. Stephen W. Webster
Ms. Linda Wegner
Mr. Paul Weireter
Ms. Laura Weizenauer Helenius
Mr. William Werwaiss
Ms. Maryellen West
Westchester Medical Center
Ms. Madeline R. Whalen
Ms. Margaret M. Whelahan
Mr. Ronald F. White
Ms. Denise Whiteley
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Whiteside
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Whitlock
Ms. Paula Whitney
Mr. Michael Whorton
Mr. Bruce E. Wiacek
Mr. John Wick
Mrs. F. Wiertel‑Herzog
Ms. Kristine E. Wiese
Mr. Charles Wilkins
Mrs. Kathleen Willemin
Ms. Barbara S. Williams
Mrs. Christina Williams
Mrs. Corrine Winchell
Ms. Patricia Wolff
Ms. Jane Wolz Judd
Mr. Derek Woods
Mr. Russell H. Wulf
Ms. Maureen A. Wunsch
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Wyka
Mrs. Lourdes Yabut
Ms. Louise Zanrucha
Mr. Edward J. Zawadzki
Mrs. Margaret Zeller
Ms. Patricia M. Zirkel
Ms. Kathleen Zydor

A sincere thank you  
to all our donors for your support 
in continuing our ministry! We are 

keeping you in our prayers.

If you’d like to make a gift or  
donation to the Dominican Sisters 

of Sparkill please contact: 

Mission Advancement
(845) 359-4156

sparkill.org/make-a-gift
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The gift of God is eternal life
Sister Eileen Reilly  
January 8, 2022

Sister Carolyn Wolfbauer  
January 16, 2022

Sister Catherine Kinsella  
March 3, 2022

Sister June Clare Tracy  
August 5, 2022

Sister James David McDonough 
August 25, 2022

Sister Maurice Doody  
September 25, 2022

Sister Margaret Patricia McDermott 
November 2, 2022

Sister Carol Kopff  
December 18, 2022

We remember our Dominican Sisters who entered eternal life during 2022. 
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To make a donation to honor a Sister and her legacy, please visit 
sparkill.org or call Mission Advancement at 845-359-4156. 

For more information visit, sparkill.org/in-memoriam
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As related in the last publication of Weavings (“We Have 
Family in Ukraine,” Summer 2022), Dominican Sisters 
Valorie Lordi and Bernadette Nonnon visited the Dominican 
Sisters of Blessed Imelda of Slovakia near the border of 
Ukraine to offer prayers and support to those Sisters and 
the refugees they welcome. They brought with them cards 
created by children at Saint John Chrysostom School in 
the Bronx and funds were raised by the students at Saint 
John’s, Albertus Magnus High School, our Sisters, associates, 
friends, family, and parishioners at Saint Francis of Assisi 
Parish, West Nyack, NY. The Sisters in Siena Hall Infirmary 
also made special prayer cards. All continue to pray daily 
for peace. In December 2022, children from villages near 
Kharkiv, Ukraine, sent cards of thanks for the prayers and 
aid they received from their Dominican family in the US. 
Examples are shared here.

CARDS OF thanks
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Fiscal Year 2022  |  September 1, 2021 – August 31, 2022
Financial donations given to the Dominican Convent of Our Lady of the Rosary may be directed for 
use to any of four areas: Sisters’ Ministries, Pakistan, Retirement, or the General Fund (which will be 
used as needed.) We are grateful for all contributions. Your gifts enable us to continue to address 
the needs of those who suffer and to bring hope to our world. Dominican Convent of Our Lady of 
the Rosary is a nonprofit, charitable, faith-based organization that is exempt from federal and state 
taxes under section 501(c)(3) of the United States Revenue Code/EIN. (IRS Tax ID# 1340103)

Expenses 
Administration	 18% 
Heath & Wellness/Skilled Care	 20% 
Sisters Living Expenses	 36% 
Congregational Properties	 21% 
Ministry Grants/Contribution	 1% 
Fundraising	 4% 
Total	 100%

Revenue 
Sisters Compensation	 48% 
Property Income	 3% 
Gift Income	 26% 
Investment Income	 -32% 
Other-nonrecurring	 8% 
Retirement Reserves	 47% 
Total	 100%

Mission Advancement Source of Gifts 

Estates/Bequests		  45% 

Foundations		  4% 

Friends & Family		  37% 

Special Events		  14% 

Total		  100%

AUDITED FINANCIAL 
STATEMENTS
The Dominican Sisters of 

Sparkill are audited by 

the firm of Grassi & Co. 

Audited financials are on 

file in the Advancement 

Office, 175 Route 340, 

Sparkill, NY 10976. Contact 

us at 845-359-4156. 

FINANCIAL REPORT
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DOMINICAN SISTERS OF SPARKILL | facebook.com/SparkillDominicans/ 

TO DONATE | visit sparkill.org and click “Donate.”

DOMINICAN CONVENT 
OF OUR LADY OF THE ROSARY 
OFFICE OF COMMUNICATIONS  
AND MISSION ADVANCEMENT 
175 ROUTE 340 
SPARKILL, NY 10976-1047

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

Father James Martin, SJ 
Jesuit priest, editor at large of America 
Magazine and bestselling author.

Presents: 
Dr. J. T. Vincent Lou Lecture 

Building Bridges: 
The Gospels and LGBTQ 
Outreach 

7:00 p.m. 
Tuesday, April 11, 2023 
Free and Open to the Public

NONPROFIT
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